4
o
Lo
Q
0o
~
o
o
o
o
o
-~
=
4
£
o
v
\

OCUMENT PUBLIC UTILITY CO

- Pennsylvania, Application Docket

1ol

FOLDER

Harmar Townsh1p V. Norfolk :
Southern Railway Company.
Complainant wants the company to
take responsibility for the
maintenance of a Pedestrian
crossing over the tracks of
Norfolk Southern Railway Conmpany,
per report and order of the
Public Service Commission of

e KE EW BR EP $E wF wé  pa

Number 21878~ L930 Initial hearlng..

Pages 1 through 143 Hearing Reom #1

Docket No. C=20030526

Pittsburgh State Office Bldg.

NOCKREY 300 Liberty Avenue
i§ ; Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania
MAR 0G 2004 | |
Thursday, January 29, 2004
Met, pursuant to notice, at 10:00 a.m.
BEFORE; ; . .
John H. Corbett, Jr. Administrative Law Judge
APPEARANCES: ”{\S

Al H
‘Shawn Gallagher, Esq. T2 -3
Springer, Bush & Perry R 3 Th
Two Gateway Center = 2 Lo

pittsburgh, Pa. 15222 & 2
(For Harmar Township) -, o
oo TR
Jason D. Sharp, Esq. = — %g

P.O. Box 8212 CoE

Harrisburg, Pennsylvanla 17105 g ot

(For PennDOT) . o ,
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011

(717) 761 7150 1-800-334-1063

)




APPEARANCES: (Continued)

Benjamin C. Dunlap, Jr. Esqg.
Norman, Smith, Slissler & Heil, LLP
200 N. Third Street
P.O. Box 840
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17108
(For Norfolk Southern Railway Co.)

David A. Salapa, Esq.

P.O. Box 3265

400 North Street

Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 1710%
(For Pa. PUC Bureau of Transportation &
- Safety)

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road '
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011

(71731611150

1-800-334-1063




WITNESSES

Robert W. Seibert
By Mr. Gallagher
By Mr. Salapa
By Mr. Sharp
By Mr. Dunlap

James Anderson
By Mr. Gallagher
By Mr. Dunlap

Lawrence Seiler
By Mr. Gallagher
By Mr. Dunlap

Dolbres Prasnikar
By Mr. Gallagher
By Mr. Salapa

Kenneth Burkhart
By Mr. Gallagher
By Mr. Salapa
By Mr. = Sharp
By Mr. Dunlap

George Kidzus
By Mr. Gallagher
By Mr. Salapa
By Mr. Sharp

James Rockney
By Mr. Dunlap
By Mr. Salapa
By Mr. Sharp
By Mr. Gallagher

David Fischer
By Mr. Salapa
By Mr. Dunlap
By Mr. Sharp

INDEX TO WITNESSES

DIRECT  CROSS
5
40
45
60
74
79
80
85
86 |
93
95
96
97
97
99
103
104
105
121
122
123
134
137
138

REDIRECT

71

98

131

RECROSS

73

132



EXHIBITS

NUMBER '~ FOR IDENTLFICATION

rmay Township Exhibits

ZLGuys Run Road Map : 8

Petition from Pa. Railroad 9
;ﬁ~Rellef granted from PSC 10
/47R;zp/or1:/ & Order Y. 12
JﬁA /C,D-pictures of AVJISA A 14
ﬁ~}nte ysection of Wenzel & R28 88 ¢, 017
C gus1pessps on R28 : 20

8 6 £,6,4,1, ~subject crossing 22
’9,A B C, ~-pictures 25
108 p cture of traffic sign, 27
/'G~B C pictres of traffic 31gn 27
1~Zoning Ordinance 35
2=-Plan of Partition 36
3=Reconstruction Estinate 38
/i ~Petition 90
~Deed 91
jﬁuﬁap of Wenzel Dr. . 101

?prtolk Southern Exhibits

‘§Lﬂap of section of crosssing 110
p/of rajilyoad 111
,‘g /; ’g é‘%i pictures of area ' 113

PUC Staff Exhibits

v1-PUC Order, August 10, 1993 136

Any reproduction of this transcript
is prohibited without authorization
by the certifying reporter.

IN EVIDENCE

14
14
14
17
20
22
25
27

29
36
38
74
91
92
102

131
131
131

137




o Lad by

O B T ¥

e

19

20

21
22
23
24

25

PROCEEDINGS
ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE JOHN H.

CORBETT, JR: We will open the record at this

time. This is the time and place scheduled for a
hearing on the complaint of Harmar Township versus
Norfolk Southern Railway Company. This complaint’is
dockéted at C~20030526. I am admihistrative law Jjudge
John Corbett and I am assigned to hear this case and
render a decision.

We have in the hearing room this morning Shawn
Gallagher representing Harmar Township, Benjamin
Dunlap representing Norfolk Southern Railway, David
Salapa represehting PUC Bureau of Transportation and
Safety, and Jason Sharp, representing Pennsylvania
Department of Transportétion,

Is there anyone that is appearing for a party
today that I have not mentioned? Then are there any
preliminary matters that we need to address before
begining testimony this morning? Then, Mr. Gallagher,
we will begin with Harmar wanship. Do you have a
witness to preéent?

MR. GALLAGHER: I do, Your Honor.

ROBERT W. SEIBERT, JR.,

having been duly sworn, testified under oath as

follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION
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JUDGE CORBETT: Please have a seat. Give
us your full name and spell your last nanme for the
court reporter.

MR. SEIBERT: Robert'w.’Seibert, Jr.,
Swe-iwb—e~r~tQ .

BY MR. GALLAGHER:
Q Good moriiing, Mr. Seibert. I want to ask
you a few background questions first. Are you a

resident of Harmar Township?

A Yes, I am.
Q How long have you resided in the township?
A I have been a life long resident of

Harmar Township.
Q Do you also work in the township?
A Yes, I do. |
Q Where is your business?
A My business is approximately a mile from

the crossing that is under the hearing today.

Q Is it located off of’?reéport Road?

A Yes.

Q Do you pass the subject crossing
frequently?

A I would say in excess of a half a dozen to

a dozen times a day, yes.

Q And do you serve in theftownship in any
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official capacity?

A Yes. I am an elected public official. I
will be in my fifth year, my sixth year as chairman of
the Public Safety Committee and vice chairman of the
Board of Supervisors.

o) Do you know why we are convened here
today?

A Yes. We are here today to see if we dan
enforce what we believe is an existing order from the
Public Utility Commission about maintaining the
crossing at the Wenzel Drive and Freeport Road
intersection.

Q If you could turn to tab 1 iﬁ that book,
do you have a book in front of you?
A No, sir, I do not. I do now. Thank you.
JUDGE CORBETT: For the record, so the
record is clear, counsel for Harmar Township has
given to the court two copies of a binder and
distributed to the parties, including myself, one copy
of the binder, including exhibits for this morning.
Those exhibits are marked and identified 1 through 12,
Mr. Gallagher?
Mﬁx GALLAGHER: Through 16..
JUDGE CORBETT: I am sorry. I didn’t

see underneath. Exhibits 1 through 16.




L4 T

foal

10
’11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24

25

(Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibit No. 1 was marked
for identification.)

BY MR. GALLAGHER:

Have you ever seen this map before?

I have.

Do you know who prepared it?

N O B R

Yes. We directed our engineering company,

Senate Engineering, to prepare this Guys Run Road map

for this hearing purpose today.
Q And does this map fairly depict the

subject area of the crossing?

A Yes, it does.

Q And the approaches to the crossing?
A Yés, it’s véry conplete.

Q And the businesses, is that a fair

depiction of the businesses located around the area?
A Yes, it is.
MR. GALLAGHER: We would like to move into
the record Exhibit No. 1.
JUDGE CORBETT: Any objection? Hearing
no objection, it will be so admitted.
(Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibit No. 1 was
admitted into evidence.)
BY MR. GALLAGHER:

Q You mentioned an order. Is that what you




i0

11
i2
13
14
15
’16
17
i8
19
20
21
22
23
24

25

believe gives the township the right to ask the
Norfolk Southern to maintain the subject crossing?
A Absolutely.
Q Do you know why Norfolk Soﬁthern has
refused to maintain the crossing?

A Norfolk Southern has indicated to the
township that this crossing has been abolished and we
do not agree with that position whatsoever. We
believe that this order is ongoing and should be
enforced. :

Q I want you next to 1dok at tab 2, 3, and
4. We will go through one at a time. |
(Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibit No. 2 was marked
for identification.) k

Tab 2 is a petition from the Pennsylvania

Railroad Company. I am going to read some portions of
it and ask you a couple of guestions. This is an
application regarding three crossings in the area in
1929. The very first paragraph'~~ Sorry, the
captioniﬁg paragraph, "In the matter of the
application of the Pennsylvania Railroad Company for
a Certificate of Public Conveniencefévidencing the
Commission’s approval of the abandonment of public
vehicular crossing immediately west of Harmarville

passenger station, Harmar Township, Allegheny County,
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and continued maintenance at that point of a four foot
pedestrian crossing; evidencing the Commission’s
approval of the adandonment and closing of existing
vehicular and pedestrian crossing approximately 250
feet westerly from the present crossing and evidencing
the’Commission’s approvai of the dedicatioh of an
approximate 33 foot strip of property to Harmar
Township, Allegheny County, of which petitioner is to
construct a 20 foot roadway of granulated slag. Of

the three crossings mentioned therein, the first

crossing is the Guys Run Road crossing?

A Yes.
Q And that last crossing, this new crossing
that I referenced, would that be the -- if you can

refer to Exhibit 1, the map, would that be the Wenzel

Crossing?
A Yes,'it would.
0 And who is this petition signed by?
A The petition is signed by the Pehnsylvania

Railroad Company.
(Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibit No. 3 was marked
for identification.)

Q If you could take a look at tab 3, pleaée.

This was the relief that was granted from the

- Public Service Commission on the petition that we just
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looked at. In the matter of the application of the
Pennsylvania Rallroad Company, under section 5 of
article III, ~-- bear with me if if I miss some of this
because the print is a little bit worn -- and sections

12, 18, and 19 of the Public Service Company Law, for

the approval of the alteration of an existing crossing |

at grade from a vehicular to a pedestrian crossing at

\
a point where the track of said railroad company
crosses a township highway in Harmarville Township,
Allegheny County, Pennsylvania, immediately west of
Harmarville passenger station, said railroad company;
and also for the abolition of another crossing at
grade, where township highway crosses tracks of the
said railroad company approximately 850 feet east of
Harmarville station; and also for the construction of
the crossing at grade point where now connecting
highway will cross tracks of the said railroad
company, and the tracks of the Allegheny Street
Railroad Company, approximately six hundred feet east
of Harmarville Station. There are three4crossings
referenced in here. Is the first crossing mentioned,
is that also the Guys Run Road crossing?

A Correct.

Q Comparing those two documents, do you see

any alternative difference?
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MR. DUNLAP: I object to this. The
documents speak for themselves.
JUDGE CORBETT: Sustained.

(Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibit No. 4 was marked

Q In the Public Service Commission
applicatian there is a Report and Order which is on
the next’page, If you could turn to the second page
of the drder and look at the very first paragraph,
“the Commission from consideration of the record finds
and determines that the approval of the application in
accordance with plan dated January 4, 1929, and |
identified as Exhibit 3 at hearing of May 15, 1950, as
modified with respect to lowering the ﬁracks of
Allegheny Valley Street Railway Company; the elevation
of the concrete paving; State Highway Route 70, and
agreement of parties, and the issuance of a
certificate of public convenience in evidence thereof,
subject to the following conditions is necessary and
proper for the service, accommodation, and convenience
of the public.®

Is there two ~- well, there is 10 conditions that
go to the approval of the certificate. 1In particular
importance, I want to point out 3 and 7. The third

\

i
for identificatien.) - ‘ ‘
one states "that the crossing immediately west of
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Harmarville Station altered and changed from that
vehicular to pedestrian crossing shall be planked or
paved for a width of four feet." Is that the Guys
Run Road crossing?

A Yes, it is.

o If you look at the 7th condition, it
states that the maintenance of the new crossing over
the tracks of the Pennsylvania Railroad Company as
well as pedestrian crossings shall be born by the
Pennsylvania RailrcédkCompany‘ As relates to these

conditions,‘have these been fulfilled?

A They had at one time maintained that
section, yes, and their predecessor - I am sorry == I
think Conrail -- let’s be clear -- Conrail, after the

Pennsylvania Railroad Company did in fact maintain

that for an extended period of time.

Q Is it currently maintaineg?
A No, it is not currently maintained.
Q And does the term alteration or abolition

and abandonment mean the same thing to you?

MR. DUNLAP: I object. They are legal
terms and this gentlieman is notkqualified to be an
attorney. |

JUDGE CORBETT: Sustained.

MR. GALLAGHER:! Your Honor, I’d like to
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move Exhibits 1, 2, 3 and 4 into evidence{

JUDGE CORBETT: Any objection?

MR. SALAPA: ©No, Your Honor.

JUDGE CORBETT: Hearing no objection, they
will be so admitted.

(Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibits 1, 2, 3, & 4 were

admitted into evidence.)

(Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibits 5A, B, ¢, & D
were marked for identification.)

Q MrQVSeibert, can you please turn to tab 5
in that book in front of you and take, if you can,
take a look at these picturés. |

a Yes, I am familiar with the facility.

o] Can you indicate on maybe it would be
easier if you took the map out and just placed it in
ftont of you. I am sorry, Exhibit 1.

A I have done so.

o) | Can you describe where this area is on the
map or can you point to it and make a notation?k

A Yes. On the map this would be in a
direction towards the Hulton Bridge. It shows on here
approximately 1,283 lineal feet and it would be at the

entrance of the Allegheny Valley Joint Sewer

Authority.

Q Can you mark on the map, Exhibit 1, the
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Allegheny Valley Joint Sewer Authority crossing?

A I misread. It was 1,012 lineal feet. I
have circled that on the map; correct.

Q Now, looking at first‘picture 5 A, can you
describe where this picturé is being taken from?

A The picture is being taken from Route 28,

which was Legislative Route 1001 facing Allegheny
Joint Sewer Authority which is immeaiateiy adjacent to

the Allegheny River.

o] You have been to this facility before?

A Dozens of times.

Q And is this a vehicular crossing?

A It is both vehicular and pedestrians also

use the crossing. 1In fact, there is a mailbox that

they go across the street -- there is a mail box that

they go over and access it.

Q Are there any crossing gates for vehicles?
A No, there are not.
0O Would residences on Wenzel Drive in the

township be able to access this crossing?

a No,'they would not because the river has a
canal and lagoon area that separates this crossing
area from the Wenzel Drive area.

Q And if you could turn tb the next page

here. Do you recognize this?
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A Yes, I . do.

Q Where would you be standing? Describe the
view.

A You would be standing facing the Wenzei

Drive access road from Route 28 and Legislative Route
1001 aéross frothhe st. Francis Chutch;

Q And the next picture?

A That would be the church that I just
referehced and that would be the entrance way to
Wenzel Drive. |

Q Does this fairly depict the sight distance
at the Allegheny Valley Joint Sewer Authority
crossing?

A This is a different crossing from the
Allegeny Valley Joint Sewer Authority. I might be on
the wrong exhibit.

Q Five €, I am sorry.

A I was just referencing 6 A; so I was on
the wrong exhibit. Five €, I would like to restate my
testimony. That would be from that crossing at
Allegheny Valley Joint Sewer Authority looking toward
Hulton Bridge Drive. I am afraid to reference east or
west. I am not sure which direction.

Q Which way do the trains travel?

A They travel in both directions.
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Q And can you please look at § D?
A Okay.
Q Is that a fair depiction of the railroad

crossing at the Allegheny Valley Joint Sewer

Authority?
A Yes, it is.
Q Have any accidents ever occurred at that

facility at that crossing?

A To my personal knowledge, numerous, yes.
Q Pedestrians or vehicular?
A Vehicular. And I am sure the pedestrian

information is falable from PennDOT, that they are
having\people injured at this crossing, correct.

MR. GALLAGHER: Your Honor, I’d like to
move the pictures at tab 5 as collective Exhibit 5
ihto the record.

JUDGE QORBETT: Any objection?

MR. SALAPA: No, Your Honor.

JUDGE CORBETT: Hearing no objection, it
will be sé admitted. |
(Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibit SA} B, C & D were
admitted into evidence.) "
(Whereupon, Harmar Tcwnship Exhibit No. 6 was marked
for identification.)

0 ~ Turn to tab 6, please, Mr. Seibert. If
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you could take a look at those pictures, this is all
in one general area; right? |

A Yes, sir. I was confused a moment ago.
This is fairly close to the othér area.

Q Where is this located on the map?

A This would be located 1,283 lineal feet
from the pedestrian crosswalk across from the St.

Francis Church. It is located at the intersection of

Wenzel Drive and Route 28, which is Legislative Route

1001.

Q Looking at picture 6 B, where would you be
standing?

A You would be standing at Wenzel Drive. Thé

state has a piece of property which is a park setting

that has a public lawn, so you would be standing on

Wenzel Drive immediately adjacent to the state

property and across the rail tracks would be the St.
Francis Church.
JUDGE CORBETT: The launch, you are
referring to the boat launch? |
THE WITNESS: Yes. It is owned by the
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania.
0 This is just a vehicular crossing?
A’ It is primarily a vehilcular crossing,

correct. There is no crossing established on 0ld
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Route 28, legislative 1001 at this point.

Are there traffic lights at this location?

Q

A No, there are not.

Q Is there a crosswalk?

A No, there is no crosswalk at that

location. However, at the pedestrian crossing that we
are here for, there is a crosswalk. There are signs
there. There are walk and don‘t walk’signsn Iﬁ is
regulated there and it’s safe at that location, but
this location is not safe to cross the highway. You
would be taking ycur life in your hands at this
location.

Q Take a look at picture 6D. Is this the
intersection of Wenzel and Freeport Road?

A | That 1is coirect.

Q Is there a sidewalk along Freeport Road on
the Wenzel Drive side?

A No, there is no sidewalk and there is no

- possibility of installing one there.

Q Is there any sidewalk on the other side of
Freeport Road?

A There is not a sidewalk. There is a dirt
kind of path at one part but it’s unsafe and it is not
advisable to use it.

MR. GALLAGHER: Your Honor, thektownShip
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would like to move the pictures at tab 6 into
evidence.

JUDGE CORBETT: Any objection?

MR. SALAPA: No, Your Honor.

JUDGE CORBETT: Hearing no objection, it
will be so admitted.
{(Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibits 6A through 6D
were admitted into evidence.) '
(Whereupon, 7 A, B & C were marked for
identification.)
BY MR. GALLAGHER:

Q Turning to tab 7, Mr. Seibert, would you

take a look at these pictures, please?

A Yes, I am familiar with the picture and
the site. |

Q And what are these pictures of?

A These are pictures of businesses that are

located along Route 28 and approximately the Ponderosa
would be at a 45 degree angle from the Wenzel Drive
location. |

Q How many businesses are located on
Freeport Road?

A There are a number of businesses. 1 would
say in that area in particular, perhaps 6 to 10.

Q Are there any businesses on Wenzel Drive?
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A Yes, there are a few businesses on Wenzel
Drive; correct.

Q What businesses are on Wenzel Drive?

A We have a tavern on Wenzel Drive. We
also have an‘area which is both sales and Service.
And although it is not techniéally a business, I think
the Commonwealth has a launch area there for a
capacity of in excess of one hundred vehicles and it
is usually at capacity all summer long.

Q Is there any other places on Wenzel brive
where the public can come and fish, or swim, or use
the river?

A They extensively use the area that the
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania owns and they also come
across the pedestrian crossing that is ddwn from the
residential area, Terrace Drive, Campbells Run Road,
and Guys Run Road, and they will fish at the end of
the road, which is the public property.

Q Can you mark on the map where the access
to the river is off Wenzel Drive?

A Okay. There are multiple access points.

Q Anywhere. Whatever residents can come
down and access the river on Wenzel Drive?

A I have so marked.

MR. DUNLAP: HMay I approach the witness to
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see what he has marked?

JUDGE CORBETT: Certainly.

MR. GALLAGHER: Your Honor, I’'d like to
move these pictures into evidence. I believe that was
7.

JUDGE CORBETT: 1Is there any objection?

MR. SALAPA: No, Your Honor. |

JUDGE CORBE'I‘T: They will be so admitted.
(Whereupoﬁ, Harmar Township Exhibits 7A through 7C
were admitted into evidence.)

(Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibits 8 A through 8 I
were marked for identification.)
Q If you can turn to tab 8. I believe these

are pictures of the subject crossing?

A That is correct.

Q Picture 8 A is the gravel road. Is this
Guys Run?

a Exhibit 8 A would be the gravel road that

we maintain that would be going up to near the rail at
the Norfolk Southern right-of-way, and then if you
would proceed a little bit further, you go across
tracks going down a flight of steps that the township
installed with the banister, and you would be at the
crossing area that has the lights that allow the

pedestrians to cross. You would also discover a bus
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~stop there and things of that nature.

Q And how wide is the crossing right here?

A We try to maintain it at four to six feet
in width, primarily to get vehicles in there to cut
vegitation back in the summer months.

Q 8 B? |

A Exhibit 8 B would be, as I previously
described, the railing across that area; and at one
time, to my personal reéollection, they used to have
had a plank of timber on the outside of rail 2 on the
inside, one on the far side, I mean the outer rail.
There was a natural curve so Ybu could have an
approach to it and walk across there and down the
steps at the crossing area which 1is fullly signalized,
and then you could either get on the bus stopping
across at the Eat’n Park restaurant or go to thé
church that is there today. You could walk over to
Brusters. fThat is important because a lot of people
live on Twelve Mile Island, and come across the river
and freguently go through the area even now. And they
do frequent the Eat 'n Park Restaurant, and catch
buses, and so forth, to go to Pittsburgh. I know that

from my own personal observation. I have a cottage on

that island also.

Q picture 8C, do you recognize this? can
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you describe where you would be standing?
a Picture 8 C is a view -~ I can see the
Advanced Auto Parts on the right-hand side of the

picture. This would be a view as if you are standing

at the four foot vehicle and pedestrian crossing that

is the subject of today’s hearing, looking towards the

Allegheny Valley Joint Sewer Authority.

Q Is this during winter conditions?

A That is correct.

Q Picture 8 D, is this in the other
direction?

a Yes. Picture 8 D would‘be in the other

direction, correct.
Q And would you be standing in the same

position as you would be on 8 C?

A Yes, easterly.

Q ~ Picture 8 E, this is during the summer
months?

A That is correct.

Q And 8 F?

A Yes, that would be the same, in the summer

months also. Exhibit D would have been in the winter
months.
Q You were describing stalrs that were not

in good repair right now. Exhibit 8 G through 8 I;
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would that be a fair depiction of the current

‘condition of the stairs?

)3 Yes, that would be typical of the
condition at this point in time.
MR. GALLAGHER:’ Your Honor, the township,
would like to move the pictures collectively at tab 8
into evidence as Exhibit 8.
JUDGE CORBETT: All right. Any objection?
MR. SALAPA: No, Your Honor.
JUDGE CORBETT: They will be so admitted.
(Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibits 8A through 81
were admitted into evidence.)
(Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibit 9 A, B & C were
marked for identification.}) |
o] Looking at tab 9, can you describe this
picture for me? Actually what is the building in the
background over there? ;
A The building in the background would be a
church and then to the left of that building would the

the Brusters ice cream.

o) Is Brusters opened all year round?
A Yes, it is,
Q I see there is a bus stop on the Wenzel

Drive side of Freeport Road?

A ‘Yes, there is.
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Q Are there any crosswalk located there?

A Yes. In fact, there is a crosswalk which
is hard to see the painted lines in this picture
because of the snow, however, you can correctly see
signalization devices that allow the pedestrians to
cross to come over to the bus stop from the Wenzel
Drive area to the bus across the road and across to
the side of Eat ’‘n Park Restaurant.

Q On 9B, the bus stops on Guys Run Road and
the cross walk. I don’t see a sidewalk. 1Is there a
gidewalk that goes in either diréctioﬁ from the bus
stop? | |

A "No, there is not. ’

Qo And piéture g ¢, I think you already just
previously testified to that as thekcrosswalk going |
from -- A C is Guys Run Road?

A Yes. The painted lines afe much easier to
see 1ih that'picture, correct.

Q And if you can take.a look at Exhibit 1,
I see thet this area right here of Freeport Road where
Guys Run Road crossing and the Wenzel Drive crossing
is located. There is no other crossing, why is that?
I see it is water locked?

A Yes.

o) And that is the whole stretch of Freeport



10
11
12
13
14
15
16

17

19
20
21
22
23
24

25

27

Road. Do you know what the speed limit is there?
A On the road?
Q Yes.
A I believe it is 45 miles per hour.
Q Is there a bus stop located anywhere in
between the water locked area?
A Nou The bus stcp is,located right here at
the four foot pedestrian crossing area. |
Q Is that the only one you can access?
A Te my Knowledge, yes. |
MR. GALLAGHER: Your Honor, I’d like to
move pictures tab 9 into evidence.
JUDGE CORBETT: Any objection?

MR. SALAPA: No.

'(Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibit 9 A, B & C were

admitted into evidence.)
(Whereupon, Harﬁar Township Exhibit 10 A, B, & C was
marked for identification.) |
Q Looking at tab 10, these are three
pictures of a traffic sign. Can ybu describe the sign?
) The traffic sign on the pole shows
Legislative Route 1001 which is Route 28. Tt has a
sign therein that shows two pedestrian crossings.

JUDGE CORBETT: They are so admitted.
|
|
|
|
Q Do you know what that sign means?
i
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a Pedestrians shouldn’t cross because it

'would be hazardous.

Q0 And that is, aside from the two railroad
crossings, are there any other pedestrian crossings
aside from the Guys Run Road?

A Not to my knowledge.

MR. SALAPA: Your Honor, if we could have
a point of clarification, what or where is Exhibit 10
in relation to Exhibit 172

JUDGE CORBETT: That is a fair question.
Can the witness respond to the guestion?

A I believe it is in the direction from the
four foot pedestrian crossing towards the Wenzel Drive
crossing. It is located in that area. I wish I knew
north, south, east, or west. Towards the Pennsylvania
turnpike, I believe, would be in the easterly
direction of the pedestrian crossing. That is to warn
people not to cross. There is no protection. It is
really to direct you to the pedesﬁrian crossing and
the markings and the safe lights that are at the
intersection. So I think if you would reference it,
you are probably talking within a few hundred feet of
the area.

MR. GALLAGHER: Thank you. Your Honor, we

would like to move the pictures at tab 10 collectively
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as Exhibit 10.

MR. DUNLAP: I object to 10 A. I don't
think it has relevance to the proceeding. The’witness
was saying there is a across the roadway sign between
Wenzel Recad and the crossing at issue. It is common
on many highways that you should cross between
intersections. I don‘t see what relevance it has in
the proceeding.

MR. GALLAGHER: We have no objection‘to
10 A. 10 B and 10 C adequately represent the same
sign.

MR. DUNLAP: Well, just 10 A.

JUDGE CORBETT: So you are going to
withdraw Exhibit 10 A?

MR. GALLAGHER: Exhibit 10 A.

JUDGE CORBETT: Exhibit 10A is withdrawn.
(Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibits 10 B & 10 C were‘
admitted into evidence.)

Q Azside from the residenté on Wenzel Drive,

do any other members of the public use the crossing?

A The four foot pedestrian crossing?
Q Yes.
A Yes, I have seen people with bicycles go

through there. They have carried them up the steps

~across the tracks and go down Wenzel Drive. They have
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been at the picture area. I have also seen people
tﬁat lived on Twelve Mile Island, I have been with
them as we walked across to go to dinner at the Eat ‘n
Park Restaurant. Yes, there are a lot of people,
nembers of the public. Also there is a lot of people

that would like to come down from what we call the row

'houses in Harmar Township, which would be Guys Run

Road Terrace Drive and Campbell’s Run Road. That is
probably an active pathway for the people. They like
to come down to the river in the snmmer} They like to
fish in the area. It is gquite active, yes.

0 And the streets that you are referring to
of £ Guys Run Road, 1f they came down to the
intérsection of Freeport Road, would they have any
safe means of accessing say the Pa. Fish and Boat
commission on foot?

A No. The only access is right there where
it is fully signalized and a crosswalk is installed.
That is a very active'hiqhway. You take your life in

your hands to cross.

Q There is no safe pedestrian alternative?
A No, only at this location.
Q Da you know of any trespass problems that

exist between the Guys Run Road crossing and the

Wenzel Drive crossing?
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A Not to my knowledge in that area.

Q - So in just that water logged area, the
only two crossings ever used would be the Guys Run
Road crossing and the Wenzel Drive crossing?

A Correct.

Q Do you know what the distance is between
thekjoint Water Sewer Authority crossing and £he |
Wenzel Drive crossing? |

A Now that I am looking at the map, what I

can read on the map is 1,012 lineal feet.

Q I believe that is from Guys Run to Wenzel.

A I am sorry.

Q From the Joint Sewer Authority to Wenzel
Drive?

A Well, I was talking to the Wenzel Drive

location off the pedestrian crossing. Are you talking
about the one up by the church?

Q We will just start with from the Joint
Sewer Authority to Guys Run Road, how far is that?

A One thousand 12 lineal feet.

Q Do you know if trains’slow down before
they reach the Joint Séwef Authority?

A I do not believe they do slow down.

Q Do they sound off when they reach the

Joint Sewer Authority?
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a Yes, they do. 1 became knowledgeable of

that when I testified at a federal hearing about the

‘signalization about this track. I discovered once

every 12 hundred feet they are required to blow their
horn and they have another requirmént to sound their
whistle two more times before they get to a crossing.
Right before they get to the AVJSA,crossihg, they will
give one blast on the horh.

Q After it reaches the Joint Sewer
Authority, do the trains sound off when approaching

the Guys Run Road Crossing?

A I heard them do that, yes.
Q How many trains actually come by in a day?
A This past year, in my opinion, it is

greatly. I being a person that has an office in the
vicinity, our company owns right on the rail and we
are there during the day. I have a house right along
the same rail and at night I can tell you that over
the past year we have watched periods of time where
there were perhaps 2 or 3 trains a night. We watched
the volume going during the day from 4 to 6 and during

the evening from perhaps 4 to 6 also. We also had a

kstretch time where there were no trains that came

through at all, and I subsequently found out that

that is because they closed part of the rail for a
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prdject down in Fox Chapel, I believe. But the
majority of traffic coming through there used to be
frequent and it was to the power station'at Shelocta.
You could tell because there was two pushers in the
lines, two engines. 1If you don’t see the engines,
they were’most likely going up to the Homer City
scrap. The other train was from Allegheny Ludlum and
it was more frequent. Traffic on the rail, you can
tell there is a problem on the main line because they
direct all sorts of trains through thé area. ’The
track manager himself told me. He is no longer the
track manager. He told me a couple of years ago it
primarily was the coal traffic. Anything elsé was
because of the main line problems or other issues.

Q Coming back to the crossing, what is your
opinion is the estimated daily traffic at the Guys Run
Road crossing? |

A In the summer, it is much greater. Right
now there is very little traffic because it is not
maintained and certainly no one that would be in an
elderly condition would try to attempt to cross the
crossing. That is one of bur concerns over the
subject of safety. People can’t get across because of
the snow. In the summer when the conditions are

petter, people may step across these tracks and such,
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and you can take a count in the summer ranging from a
dozen people in the day during the week to perhaps 6
to 12 on the weekend. It certainly is not out of
line to see a tremendous amount of people come off of
the island and the fishing area in both directions,
eSpecially on a hot day.

Q Do any kids or anybody located on Terrace
Drive take their bikes down to access the river?

A Yes, freguently.

G Do you believe -~ is there in your opinion
any reason why the use of the pedestrian crossing will
iﬁcrease in the future?

A I think that definitely it will increase
in the future. The Pennsylvania Fish Cbmmiséion has
plans to develop some of that area in there. Of
course that has been ongoing for quite a few years and
I think that the launch area is working almost to
capacity. The increase has been gradual but it is
building up.

Q Is this undeveloped property located on
Wenzel Drive?

a Yes. There is a substantial section of
the property, approximateiy three acres, I believe,
and we have been in touch with the owners and they are

anticipating anything from a marina type of a setting
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to pedestrian uses of that property. We would
anticipate an additiohal burden on the pedestrian
crossing to go to the property which I think is owned
by the Kratsa property.

Q Do you know what the area of Wenzel Drive
is zoned?

A I believe it zoned R 3.

{Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibit No. 11 was marked
for identification.)

Q Would you turn to tab 11. This is the
zoning ordinance of Harmar Township; is that correct?

A That is correct.

Q And tutning to the second page of this
exhibit, can you tell me what some of the uses allowed
in an R 3 district are?

a In the R 3 district, we can have a variety
of things, but I must also tell you any business
currently is a non conforming business of record, so
we have things such as a marina operations and perhaps
even though there are specific allowances ih the R 3
district, they are grandfaﬁhered that allowance, and
on Wenzel Drive, you can have anything from single
family homes -- obviously, you can have private
garages. Group garages are always allowéd. Home

occupations are certainly allowed in that area. So,
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there are a variety of usés‘ You can even build a
nursing home, I believe is a conditional use.

Q And refetring to the map, the seciion from
Freeport Road to Wenzel Drive that is orange in line,
does the township consider this a part of the road
system? |

A Yes, we do.

MR. GALLAGHER: Your Honor, I‘d like tb
move the Zoning Ordinance into evidence as exhibit 11.

JUDGE CORBETT: Any objectibn?

MR. SALAPA: No, Your Honor.

JUDGE CORBETT: It will be so admitted.
{(Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibit No. 11 was
admitted into evidehce.)
(Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibit‘No. 12 was marked

for identification.)

BY MR. GALLAGHER:

O Can you turn to tab 12, Mr. Seibert, and
pull this out. Do you know what this is?

A This would be obviously a Plan of
Partition of Real Estate. We would typically refer to
that as a subdivision of lots on a private road.

Q And can you describe the area of this
plan, where it would be on the map?

A You are talking about Exhibit 1?
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Q ‘Well, comparing Exhibit 12 to Exhibit 17?
A This would be what we would call today
Wenzel Drive.
Q And --
MR. DUNLAP: To clarify the location,
would the private road be Wenzel Road?
THE WITNESS: The private road. This is a
map that goes back to 1897 so ==
Q On the left-hand side there is a road

referenced, a township road. Would that be Guys Run

Road?
A Yes, it would be.
0 What year was it recorded?
A This plan wés recorded, I believe it says

survey, June, 18%7.

Q Is the township currently in possession of
any records vacating that portion of Guys Run Road?

a No, we are not. And we had a search for
such a record and we were unable to locate them either

at Pittsburgh or at the tOWﬁSﬁip&

Q That property has always been open to the
public?
A Yes, it has been, specially back when the

coal mines used to be in that area. It was frequently

used back then.
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Q Has there ever beénksigns posted saying
"no trespassing" at the drossing?

a Nnnekwhatsdever.

Q Do you believe that the township is
required to pay for any of thé maintenance regarding
the Guys Run Road crossing?

A I believe the township does in fact pay
for maintenance leading up to the tight-of—way line of
the current Norfolk Southern Conemaugh line, so we
féel responsible to do that, yes. The maintenance
between the riqht-of-way is Norfolk’s obligation
under the PUC order.

Q If you could turn to tab 13 --

(Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibit No. 13 was marked

for identification.)

MR. GALLAGHER: I’d like to move the last

exhibit into evidence as Exhibit 12.

JUDGE CORBETT: Any objection?
MR. SALAPA: Ro, Your Honor.
JUDGE CORSETT: It will be so admitted.
(Whereupon, Harmar wanship Exhibit No. 12 was
admitted into evidence.)
BY MR. GALLAGHER:
Q Turning to Exhibit 13, do you recognize

this document?
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A Yes, I do.
Q And who prepared it?
a This was prepared by the Harmar Township

engineering firm, Senate Engineering Company, at our
request. |

Q And is this an overall estimate of what
the entire reconstruction maintenance is?

A Yes, it is. |

Q ~ And looking at items 1 through 5, what
would the township be willing to take on?

A We have previously offered to reihstall
any approach ways to'the'track from the Wenzel Drive/
Guys Run Road area. We also indicated that we would
take care of any maintenance, including the
installation of steps,‘a real good set of steps from
on the other side of the right-of-way line down to
Guys Run Road. We were requesting that the railroad
would reinstall what they previously removed, which
is the plankktimber and the additional‘paving over to
the right-of-way line. The township canhot spend
money on private property. That is why we offered to

re-~establish what we have done in the past, some 20

years ago.

I also serve on the Harmar Township Board of

Supervisors. I was elected to office back then, and at
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that point in time I am aware that Conrail did in fact
maintain that adeguately, and we did have asphalt
approaches to that rail. I am aware of that.

Q Turning back to Exhibit 1, all of these
pedestrians located in this water lot section, the
only way -- I want toc make sure this is clarified =~
the only way they can get té the river or vice versa,
for the businesses and residents on Wenzel Drive is a
pedestrian crbssing?

A That is correct, ves.

MR. GALLAGHER: That is all I have, Your
Honor.

JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Dunlap, we will take
you last. We will see if there are any other
gquestions that the other parties have. Mr. Salapa?

| MR. SALAPA: Thank you, Your Honor.

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. SALAPA:

Q Mr. Seibert, the o©ld Cbmmission orders
that are part of the record -- I believe they are
marked as Exhibit 4 == they reference a railroad
station. Is that railroad station still in existence?

A No, that‘railroad station was torn down.

Q | And do you know when it was torn down?

A I was a child, but I recall it, and I
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remember when it was torn down. It had to be iﬁ the
fifties, I believe. I was a young chiid,

| Q It would have been in the vicinity of the
Guys RunkRoad crcssing; is that correct?

A It was in that area, put I couldn’t give
you what difection‘of Guys Run Road. I mean I was
still a child back then. I remember the building but
I can’t remember the exaét location.

Q As a point of clarification, the AVJISA
crossing that you referred to earlier in your
testimony, that is in the lower left-hand ggrtion of
Exhibit 1; is that correct? |

A That is correct.

Q Similarly, wheh you refer to Terrace
Drive, that is in the upper left«~hand portion of

Exhibit 1; that would be in the upper left-hand

quadrant?
A Correct.
Q You also referenced in your testimony

Twelve Mile Island. Is that depicted at all on
Exhibit No. 1? ‘

A No, it is not. But it is in the middle of
the blue area that is called the Allegheny River.
Right immediately across from where it says

Prasnikar’s Tavern and Harmar Marina, that would be a
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central part of the Twelve Mile Island. If it was
drawn in, it would be drawn as ah,island in the
middle of the river.

Q You mentioned people liVekthere. Do they
live there year round?

a They live there probably for seven nonths
6ut of the year.

Q and is the only way back and forth from
Twelve Mile Island via a boat?

A That is correct.

Q Is there a reqular ferry service or
something that runs back and fourth from Twelve Mile
Island?

A The association has a service boat that
operates on weekends, primarily, correct.

Q So there is an association of homeowners
on Twelve Mile Island that basically pays for a

transportation boat back and forth to the island?

A It is part of their operating cost,
correct.
Q Do you know if at one time there were two

sets of tracks at this location at Guys Run Road?
A At one time there were three sets of
tracks at that location. To my knowledge, it was a

center track removed. There was transfers in and



10
11
iz
13
14
| 18
16
17
i8
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

43

around that area. Whether it was specifically at that
location,’I would have to iook’at the track now, but
there were three, and then they removed the last track
had to be within the last five to ten years, so now
there is only one track there.

Q Do you recall a specific year when the one
track was removed?

A The third track that was in this area was
removed probably in the ’60s, I believe, and then the
other track was, I believe it was within the last five
to ten years. I was rather surprised when they took
the last set out.

Q You had mentioned that at one time there

was timber plank was between the rails; is that

correct?
A That is correct.
Q ~ And -~
A When Conrail owned the rails, I believe.
Q Do you khow when they were removed?
A I don’t remember the year, but I remember

when I was in office the first time that the plank
timber were reinstalled because Harmer Township asked
for that, and I think that was right at the end of the
Pennsylvania Railroéd era going to Conrail, but I know

subseqguent to that, we asked the railroad if they
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would help maintain, and from time to time they-put
asphalt in there. They removed the plank timber when
they were doing a track upgrade. It had to be 15
years ago when they took out what we knew the plank
timbers to be in there. After that date, they had
thrown asphalt in there because the track |
superintendent did that for us. We regquested it and
he did it. |

Q S0 you are saying at one time there were
timber planks in there and then approximately 15 years
ago those timbers were removed?

A I think they were taken out when thev were
doing crossing updates, vyes.
| Q Subsequent to that, the‘railroad operator
put some asphalt between the rails?

A That’s correct.

Q How long has it been since the asphalt
between the rails had been removed?

A I haven’t noticed it in the last five
years or so. It was probably longer than that, but 1
can safely say within the last five years I have seen
no evidence of asphélt being placed in.

Q All right; Cne other gquestion. You hadk
referenced in your testimony a coal mine in the

vicinity of the Guys Run Road crossing?
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A That is correct.
Q Is that shown anywhere on Exhibit 1 or

you point out where that was on Exhibit 1?

can

A Yes. On Exhibit 1, it would be in the

left gquadrant of the map a little bit down from the
center part and it says "Harmar Mine," immediately
left of the body of water which I referred to as
lagoon.

o} ‘I see it. 1Is that still an active mine
has that been closed down?

A That has been closed for guite a few
years. That is the reason the people walk so much
the area because what we call the row of houses we
used to call the coal mine houses and most of them
didn’t have places to park cars, so this was quite
active area and still is for people to walk. Lack
parking is one of the biggest problems in the Guys
Road and Terrace Drive area, and that is why everyb
likes to walk in this area.

MR. SALAPA: ’Thank you, that is all I
have.
JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Sharp?
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. SHARFP:

Q Mr. Seibert, you mentioned you have bee

ox

in

an
of
Run
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an elected official in the township. Has that been on

two separate occasions?

A Yes. Twenty years apart, approXimately.

Q : wﬁat,is’your current position with the
township? | |

A I am/chairman‘of the Public Safety

Committee and Police Committee and vice chairman of
the Board of/Supervisors‘

Q You‘are'also a member of the Board of
Supervisors in your first time on the Board?

A Yes. I was a nmember and also a chairman
of the supervisors at that time and also on the Police
Committee.

Q I am going to try to refer to Exhibit 1

with some of my questions. Looking at the crossing

- with what we are referring to as the pedestrian

crossing in the orange area depicted thére, do you
know if Harmar Township has ever recéivea any
transportation money for the upgrade or upkeep of this
aréa?

A I didn‘t know it was available.

Q Let me rephrase it. I am not suggesting
it is available. Have you ever received any?

A - Not from my persénal knowledge, but it has

been an extended period of time between my first term
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and second term. Approximately 20 years elapsed.

During my term of office, I was not aware of it.

JUDGE CORBETT: But you can ask after the

neeting?
THE WITNESS: We will certainly inquire
into it.
Q Do you know if the pedestrian walkway area

had been designated a priority area by the Department
of Conservation of Natural Resources?

A No. I have been a member of the Western
Pennsylvania Concervancy for 25 years and I am
familiar with these things. I had recently had a
situation with an individual asking about grant money
for that in particular.

Q Let’s move off the orange area for a
second. Does the township maintain Wenzel Drive?

A Yes.

0 Does the township maintain Guys Run Road
from the point north of the existing traffic light on
5 R 1001, Freeport Road?

A To what point?

o Why don’t you tell me as far as Guys Run
Road what the township maintains?

A We maintain part of this road even now.

It is a state highway. We have contracts with the
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Department of Transportation which typically are known
assault contracts and do salting and maintenance of
the winter plowing. We maintain specifially and we
have as a tradition from the curve on 1001 up to the
boundary line of the Norfolk Southern. That is why we
installed the walkway, and the banister, and such.

Q That leads me to ask two questions. Is
Guys Run Road a township highway?

A State highway.

Q Route 28 sduth to Freeport Road, I am
looking at the legend on the map basically from north-
east to southwest?

A Route 28 we call Freeport Road. 1It’s the

same road.

Q Route 28 Expressway?
A - That would be the expressway, correct.
Q So for the purpose of clarification, let

me ask again. I refer to Freeport Road as Route 1010
and the expressway as expressway. Does the township
maintain Guys Run Road from the expressway to State
Route 10107 |

a Only what is previously stated, it would
be a contract agreement.

Q Are you saying you installed the

crosswalk across Guys Run Road or across S8 R 10017
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A When you say the crosswalk, which portion
of it are you talking about?

Q IfI understand correctly,kthere are two
crosswalks at this location néaf the traffic light at
the intersection of Guys Run Road and § R 1001, there

are cross walks that connect the orange area to the

other side of Freeport Road and the crosswalk that

connects the western portioh of Freeport Road to the

eastern portion on Eat ‘n Park side?

A I understand. |

0 Which one of those did the township
install? |

A Wwithin the actual curb to curdb section of

1001, Penn DOT did install and maintains the entire
portion. The township doeé not. However; there is
a slight addition. T must add that once the track
signals are turned over to the township as the
crossway signalization, the township does maintain
thenm. |

Q You maintain that through an agreement

with PennDOT?

A By law we must accept those signalizations
and permanently maintain them. PennDOT never
maintains them again. They did the initial

installaticon. Once that is complete, Harmar Township
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maintains the signalization and paints ths cross .

- markings with our own paint and resources.

Q I am familiar with that. Let’s ask this
gquestion. If Wenzel Drive is a township road, do you
receive ligquid fuel funds for Wenzel Drive?

A Yes. ;

Q In fact, if the township Qeren't to agree
to maintain signals as installed, they were not
installed; isn’t that cérrect?

A Under current law, that would be correct.

Years ago when some of these signals were put up, that

is not the case. But that is our current
understanding. We must agree to accept them or else
they won’t be installed. |

Q Let’s look at the orange area on Exhibit
1. Is there any vehicle access from the end of Wenzel
Drive to the orange area that is calléd Guys Run Road
crossing?

A Yes. People are driving their bicycles.
Somebody was crazy enough to drive one of those three
wheel vehicles. |

Q Not a car or an ambulance?

A No. We take the township vehicles up to
maintain it but it is not an active area for vehicles.

Q You cannot get a vehicle on Guys Run from
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the north to the south because you cannot go up the
stairs? |

A I think you could if yOu maintain the
crossing as you are suppoéed to. I kKnow if ve
improve not only the access that we have, you can take
a motor cycle up there, absolutely. | |

Q Let’s excempt from any kind of bicycle or
all terraine vehicle. Let’s talk about a normal
vehicle, car, truck traffic. That is not the purpose
of this crossing in the orange area that is the
subject of this pedestrian crossing?

A But I don’t think it is prohibited under
the current order. What you must understand, if
someone was to take a lawfully registered motorcycle
up into the area, I don‘t think it is prohibited.

Q That is not my concern. I understand your

order but I think the order speaks for themselves on

that. Do you know if you receive any ligquid fuel

funds for the orange portion?
A I specifically can’t tell you that we do.
I think we do but I can’t say that a fact. |
JUDGE CORBETT: Try not to talk over one
another. |
o I You mentioned in direct teétimony about

pedestrian information held by PennDOT as far as
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pedestrian counts or specific information. Do you
have any specific personal knowledge of any counts or
pedestrian information being held by‘the department?

A I was talking at that time, I believe,
about the accidents that occurfed at the Allegheny
Valley Joint Sewer Authority and I have seen those
accidents with my own eyes. That is what I was
referring to. |

Q But you don‘t know yoursélf specifically
of any pedestrian information heid by PennDOT
regarding that crossing?

A No.

Q For clarification, your estimated traffic
counts, and pedestrian volume, and movements today,
those specific numbers are based on studies or from
your general operation as a tdwnship supervisor or
resident?

A Both myself. BAs I previously stated, I
use the crossing going to the Eat’n Park Restaurant.
On hot summers nights some people from the island go
to Brusters ice cream. It’s based on active |
participation. When I freguently walk past the area, I
watch people walk from Guys Run Road. When I an
having lunch at Bat’n Park, I watch them go up the

steps, cross the highway with their fishing tackle,
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depending on what time. I have watched older people

walk there. Specifically it looks like they have
headed to the river to fish. I have done a lot of
personal observation. Not intentionally, just if you

are sitting there having lunch or dinner, you see

‘this.

Q But you are not aware of any township head

counts, physical head counts?

A I wouldn’t think there would be any such
records. |
Q In Exhibit 1, there are no actual state

highway crossings of the Conemaugh line as depicted
on this line; would you agree with me?

A I don’t understand the question.

Q The Allegheny Valley Joint Sewer
Authority access drive, is that a local or private
road? |

A I think that is a matter ﬁhat is currently
being disputed between Noffolk and Allegheny Valley

Sewer Authority. I can’t testify to the status of

that.

Q Do you know if it is a state highway or
not?

A The route 1001 is a state highway; route

28 is. I previously stated there is litigation
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involving that road. Your point is?

Q You don’t know what type of road is at the
intersection of the AVJISA access drive and the
railroad?

A I just indicated that I did not. The

solicitor is here today. He could probably tell you.

Q You have no knowledge that it is a state
highway?
a I would be guessing and I don’t prefer to

guess. I stated clearly that I am not aware.

Q The Guys Run Road crossing, at the point
south of Freeport Read, S R 1001, do you kno& that is
not a state highway? |

A I do not believe that there is any
evidence. It has been abandoned.

Q Wenzel Drive, you already stated is a
township road?

A Correct.

Q S R 1001, if you take a look at A R 1001,
is there any intersection of that road where the
railroad line is depicted on this map?

| A Run that past one more time. T didn’t
catch that. -

Q As depicted on Exhibit 1, Freeport Road,

S R 1001, are there any intersections of § R 1001 and
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the railroad described as the Conemaugh line depicted

on this map?

A Are there any intersections?
Q That is correct.
A Are you talking about such as 910 and

Route 28, is there an intersection thére?
Q I am sorry, is that depicted on this map?
A I see it clearly in the upper right-hand
quadrant, the center of the highway, you will see an
icon representing traffic signals. That would be
Route 910 intersecting with 1001. That is, I believe,
that is a public crossing at Warner Entrance. It
has full crossing preemptive devices and
signalization.

0 When I say intersection, I am referring to

the intersection of the rail and the highway.

A I wish you would have said that. I would
say not that I could see. I thought when you said
intersection, then you were talking about 1001.

Q You and I agree there are various
intersections of the state routes but no intersections
of the Conemaugh line in specifically 10017

A No, but I am not saying the Conemaugh
line is not intersecting the public highway.

Q That is not my question.
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A Not that I can see on the map.
Q The intersection of 910 thatkyou are

referring to, up in the right-hand portion of the map,

‘that is across what appears to be the waterway from

the land mass on which the public crossihg is located;

is that correct?

A There is a waterway there, correct, and
what is the other part of the guestion? Your
questions are a little bit complex for me.

Q The crossing of 910, S R 910 depicted on
the upper right-~hand corner of the map, that is on a
patcel of land that is to the east ofrbasically the
peninsula where the pedestrian crossing and the Wenzel
Drive crossing are located; is that correct?

A Without the word penisula, yes.

Q And so we are looking at the crossing when
you walk on the crossway of S R 1001 on Freeport Road,
one of the uses of that crosswalk, you would agree, is
for people to get from the north to the south and
south to the north to use the bus stops on either
side? | |

A We are talking about the four foot
pedestrian crossing, yes, that is true. |

o) The area of the crosswalk just north of

the four foot pedestrian crossing?



\S

10
11
12
13

14

15

16

17

i8

19
20
21

22

23

25

57

A Yes.

Q In regard to that guestion, what bus
system services are in Harmar Township?

A Harmar Township and it would be Port
Authority of Allegheny Couhty.

Q Just for Clafification, in your
testimony earlier YOu stated that you believe the
speed limit on the roadway in guestion on Freeport
Road, S R 1001, is 40 miles an hour; is that right?

| 7.3 In that section, I believe that would have
to be.

Q Can you turn to Exhibit 7 C in your
materials, please? |

A Yes.

Q In relationship to Exhibit 1, your map,
what area does this picture depict?

A That area, I bélieve, if I am following
your horth, south, east, west would be easterly in
direction to the féur foot pedéstrian crossing.

Q That sign there in Fun Fest, is that the

same as what is depicted on Exhibit 1 as Fun Fest

'Entertainment Center?

A Yes, it would be.
Q Do you see in Exhibit 7 C, do you see that

on what appears to the right~hand side of Freeport
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Road there a posted sign speed limit of 45 miles an
hour?

A That is what the sign says, correct. It
appears there was vandalism. I would like to note
that for the record. |

Q These are general follow-up gquestions. I
understand it’s ydur intention to ask that Norrfolk
Southern do what is described within Exhibit 13 to
maintain or reopen this pédestrian crossing; is that
correct?

A I éan answer that by saying that Norfolk
Southern should be ashamed of themselves for not
maintaining as they were originally ordered and
forcing our little township to spend thousands of
dollars to re-establish a safe crossinq even if you
haven’t maintained it properly. You have not honored
your agreement in this case and I think that is
disgraceful. |

MR. DUNLAP: I’move to strike anything
about an agreement. There is no evidence of any
agreement. |

JUDGE;CORBETT: Overruled.

Q My follow-up to that, is the township

requesting PennDOT to bear any of the cost relating te

your request?
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A~k The township specifically set forth in the
beginning of this proceeding, we are asking for the
enforcement of the existing order which I believe the
attorneys for Norfolk Southern expect for themselves.
We are asking for what the order states.

Q You are asking for an enforcement of the
order that is’depicted in Exhibit 47

A I am referring to thekarder as is
previously stated.

Q And if I told you that the order that you
are referring to as previously stated does not require
at that time the Department of Highways or its
successor, the Pennsylvania Department of
Transportation, to maintain any one portion of the
pedestrian crossing, would you agree with me that the
township is not asking PennbDOT to comply with or to do
any work under the order? |

A I think the department was party to the
agreement and I would think the department probably
has some responsibility, but I am not sure it is a
legal problem, but I don’t understand or would I have
the ability to understand. Would we seek PennDOT’s
involvement in this, yes, as we diad pefore this point
in time, as we did before I was on the Boardi

Q You have no specific knowledge of any
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specific PennDOT’s responsibility for the pedestrian
crossing; is that correct? B

A I have not read anything for or against
that position, but I am going to add that I don't
know, there could be a document that exists that we
don’t have because we reguested the documents from
both the railroad and the other parties, and they also
seem to find that they can’t locate them. I am saying

there could be an existing agreement but I just can’t

seem to locate it. We believe there was another

“agreement but we can‘t locate it.

MR. SHARP: That is all I have.
JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Dunlap?»
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. DUNELAP:

Q Mr. Seibert, please look at your
photographs at tab 5, 5B. This is just for
clarification. There seems to be confusion when you
were testifying. Exhibit SB is the Joint Sewer
Authority?

A The picture appears to be taken from that

crossing, yes, in an easterly direction towards the

four foot vehicle and pedestrian crossing.
o] You have mentioned that you had seen

accidents at that Joint Sewer Authority crossing?
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A I saw the aftermath of the accidents. I
didn’t actually witness accidents per se, but I}saw
the one truck in particular was stillkon the crossing.
The engine was there. That is the kind of context I
am speaking of.

Q am I correct or not that this appears to
be an under gréde crossing?

A This is not an under grade crossing. This
would be the crossing from the inlet to the canal.

0O Where does it show that the kids jump off
and swim in the area?

A That is not a crossing in this picture.

The picture is being taken from the Crossing in that

direction.
Q The actual crossing is in 5A?
Y I am refer to 5Aa, and Yes, that 1s the

crossing, correct. You would be standing on that
crossing taking a picture'of Exhibit 5B. And I agree
it was confusing earliex. I was leaping ahead of the
exhibits and I apologize. |

Q You had{mentioned‘that vou had personally
seen accidents at’that Joint Sewer Authority crossing?

A I have seen the aftermath of accidents,
yes. |

Q Do you have any records of that accident
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there other than your personal --
A Yes, the township keeps records of the

accidents in those areas. There are usually police

‘reports filled out. At the time that I remember when

there was a particular Conrail accident, they would
send their own people out. There are adeguate records

of all of the accidents at that crossing, yes, plus

- there were accidents that have taken place at the

Wenzel Drive crossing, and one of the residents, in
fact, from Wenzel Drive was killed there.

Wernizel Drive, that is the one that we sgaid
wasn’t safe for pedestrians to cross. The fact that
somebody was killed would be bad enough. That would

have occurred prior to the signalization being put in

there. Now, they had lesser signalization where they

had the flashing lights but they did not have the
crossing arms. | |

o) Looking at photo 6 C, if you look from the
railroad tracks up towards on Route 28 there, Freeport
Road, would you agree with me that there are what
appear to be crosswalk lines in the roadway that go
across Wenzel Drive? |

A I can abSolutely testify that they are not
crosswalk lines, they are lines required by PennDOT.

You will see a solid line in the foreground. Then if
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- you would have an aerial shot, you would see you have

the cross hatch and RR for railroad. That is not a
¢crosswalk, that is a safety marking.

Q You testified that the township installed
steps and railing at one of the 0ld Route 28 side of

Guys Run Road crossing; is that correct?

A That is correct.
Q When was that done?
a - I remember at one point, it was in place

when I was in offiée some 20 years ago. I can recall
prior to me béing'elected in 1999 to office. They had
maintained it again. They put up new banisters and
such. The old ones had broken.

Since then they havehft dbne a lot of
active repair work. We are waiting to see what will
happen at this proceeding. We think we shouid go in
and revamp it right now. |

Q My understanding from your Exhibit Nd. 13
is that the maintenance of the stairs, should thé
Commission sustain your complaint, that the
naintenance of the stairs wouldn’t be the township’s
responsibility?

A We believe through our discussions with
people at PennDOT that we will yes, absolutely

maintain it, and if there is any technical problem of
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any sort, depending on any agreements they have, we
will indeed maintain that under the agility prdgram.
If they don’t have the ownership‘éf the location, we
agree to do that, specifically under the agility
program, which is a quid pro gquo program, and we will
do that, and we will do something for Harmar Township,
but Penn DOT wouldn’t be doing that, we insist we will
be doing that. |

Q The agility program, I am not familiar
with?

¥ It is a progran where you cooperate with
Penn DOT in particulah, and let;s say that PennDOT
would ask us to do something, we would do it and then
they will barter something 1ike‘painting, striping for
Harmar Township. When we are doing line stri?ing, we
would do things on PennDOT!s property where they
request permission but PennDOT would do something on
our property which would be a quid pro'quo, and try to
balance the monies out for the same amount of money.
It is a good program. It could cost three to five
thouSand’éallars per year. We could use their labor.
They couldn’t get to it at the moment. And thenkthey
would do the line striping for us. It is a great
progranm.

Q Looking at your Exhibit 1, would you




10

11

13

14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24

25

65

please identify on which corner of the intersection at
Eat ’'n Park that the bus stop isildcated on? For
simplicity sake, if you could refer‘to northeast,
northwest, southeast, SOuthwesﬁ?k

A To make it simple, this one exhibit shows
it, so I would defer to the exhibit that is already in
the record showing the bus stop.

O Which exhibit is that?

A I don’t know.

Q You mean your photoé?

A Yes. One of the photos shows the bus
stop.

Q I am referring to the photographs to the
map?

A xﬁ is in the photoegraphs, I believe.

Q So where the buses are? I didn’t notice

those are buses.

A That would be Exhibit 9.

MR. GALLAGHER: Yes, Exhibit 9, matching
up with Exhibit 1.

A So you could see the bus,stop clearly in
the photos and then the crosswalk leading up to -- you
can see the background in the pedestrian line is 1lit
not to walk across the road at that point.

Q Is there a parking lot in this area?
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Not in this area, no.
Where do people take their buses to?

The bus schedule is there. I could

No, I amknot asking you to speculate. You

were talking about train counts from your personal

observations from your business, and home, and so

forth. You didn’t take any actual 24 hour counts,

however, where you sat for 24 hours and counted

trains,'did you?

A

dispute with our company and Conrail, and we did
actually sit there for an extended period of time two
or three times and mark down every single train that
came up and down the tracks. Céincidently, Conrail’s

number did agree with our number.

Q
A

line.

OO > O

Qur secretary/treasurey who is located within sight

distance of the rail in Harmar Township, we instructed

Some years ago I did, because we had a

When was that, however?

That was going back when Conrail owned the

They owned it for about a 23 year period?
It seems likes that long, ves.
It was towards the beginning?

Right. We recently did a second count.
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him to keep track of all of the trains that went
thrdugh the area. At night,ki try to keép the best
estimate possible. I doubt I sleep through. I keep
trying to keep track of the trains coming through at
night. Mr. Avino, who is here today, could testify
to the tfain count.

Q The area =-- locking at Exhibit 1 -- the
hatched area which leads up té the subject crossing,
the southeastern end of that hatched area, that is a
parking lot; is that correct? |

A I am not very good with north, south,

east, and west. You were saying the bottom of the

picture?
Q The bottom picture.
A - That bottom part is not a parking lot, no.

People can park there but it is not a parking lbt per
se. As you go from the énd of the cross marking, the
public road goes to the right of the river. That is
not a parking lot; it is an open area.

Q - You are saying it goes to the river, the
Wenzel Drive appears to go down to the hatched area
and end? 7

A It does on the map. But the ﬁownship road
map‘will show it is going to the bottom of the fiver.

MR. GALLAGHER: Point of clarification.
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Are you asking about Wenzel Drive or Guys Run Road?
THE WITNESS: The public road goes to the

edge of the river.

BY MR. DUNLAP:

Q Wenzel Drive?

A That would be Guns Run Road goes to the
river. Wenzel Drive comes across and intersects with
it.

Q A roadway goes from Wenzel Drive down to
the fiver?

A Correct.

Q How would -- you said the people park on
the area north or towards the top of the map on the
hatched area from Wenzel Drive. How would you
describe that area?

A The hatched area is shown in the exhibit

and it shows the gravel path which I testified to, and

there on theyleftﬁhand side of it is some ground
cover, a weed area. People can park down there, I am
sure. They park down there obviously to go to the“
tavern. Some people pull in with their boats at the

end of the public road and walk across there. They

‘also go to it from the Harmar Marina and walk down the

tracks at Eat’n Park.

Q Are cars ever allowed to park aloeng the
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roadway from Wenzel Drive down to the river?

A We don’t park them along the side of the
road. We allow cars to park on the left-hand side of
Wenzel Drive. The public parks where they want to,
anyway. People come down and park, and then go
fishing, or whatever.

Q Now the Twelve Mile Island area that is
shown partially on the bottom right part of the map?

A That is Twelve Mile Island. It runs the
entire length of the map and it shows the cottages on
that portion of it. There is a waterway in between.

Q S50 the people who have houses on that
island, what boat launches do they use?

A There’is a beautiful four foot width boat
launch that has been constructed by the Pennsylvania
Boat and Fish Commission. They also can launéh‘at the
Harmar Marina facility. And then yod mentioned
parking. We have a lot that people will park in the
area. You can put a hundred plus cars in and it is
bituminous covered. |

Q By the area,‘wheré are you referring?

A It’s the area right at the end where you
see the houses. If you look at the marina on the
exhibit, if you go to the righ-~hand side and see the

last house there, the whole entire area, there is the
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launch area and parking area. The other side of
Wenzel Drive is also owned by the Pennsylvania Fish
and Boat Commission, the Commonwealth of'Pennsylvania,
and there is a large parking area there also. The
fight~hand side curvatéure of Wenzel Drive coming in,
it is all parking. It iska trémendous asphalt area.

I hasten to add that unfortunately there should be a
little more green area in there.

Q The gravel area that you have described
that is near the tavern and heading up towards the
railroad tracks, you said the township maintains that
township afea?

A To this day, yes, we do. We can only give
the safety up to the boundary‘line of Norfolk
Southern; we can’t give them anything in between.

Q - Do you live in this area?

A Yes, along the raiiroadktracks in a pléce
called Denny Estates, a half a mile away.

Q Would that be on this map?

A No. If you go approXimately one half

mile, that gives you a reference of how close I am to

this whole area. T have lived there most of my life.

In fact, our company owns that area.
o] What is your company?

a Lincoln Warehouses, Inc.
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MR. DUNLAP: No further questions.
JUDGE CORBETT: Any redirect?
REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. GALLAGHER:
o For clarification, any pedestrian
accidents involved within the Guys Run Road crossing?
A No, there has not been. It’s one of the
safest areas to cross on that line.
Q And going back to the responsibility for
rebuilding and maintaining the c¢rossing, you
tesﬁified, I believe, that the township would be

willing to rebuild the stairs and pave the orange

crossing or the orange portion of Guys Run Road on

Exhibit 17
A Absolutely.
Q Everything except the right-of-way?
A Everything outside of the right-of-way.
O You are willing to do that, but do you

believe that you are required to do that under law or
otherwise to db that?

A We are not saying we were required. We
are saying we would do it in the interest of public
safety. We believe this area should be used as a
pedestrian crossing and also for access for bicycles

and whatever else.
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Q Do you know how many residents live on
Wenzel Drive?
A‘ I would say there are probably more people

than you would expect. I anticipate probably 35
people and upwards in the area. There is a lot of
mutiple useage there, like one house that has two

apartments in it. When you look at it, you would

think it would be a normal house, but it is apartments

upstairs. Next door would be two apartments, but it

looks like one house. Above the tavern, there is a

" hotel kind of thing, different rooms up there. There

is more people than you would think. |
Q Looking at Exhibit 1 at the very end of
where Guys Run Road, the orange section of Guns Run
Road meets Wenzel Drive, that is not a parking lot,
normal parking lot?
A No. There is not even a cul-de-~sac there.
I wish there was, but there is not.
MR. GALLAGHER: I have no further
questions. ‘
MR. DUNLAP: I am going to move to strike

Mr. Seibert’s comments about this crossing being one

‘of the safest on the line. He is not an expert in

safety, and he is not qualified as such, and he is

giving his opinion in that regard.
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JUDGE CORBETT: The objection is a little
late and I am going to overrule it anyway. Mr.
Salapa, any retross?

MR. SALAPA: I have one follow-up in light
of counsel’s question. |

RECROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. SALAPA:

Q Do you know how many people live either
part-time or full-time on Twelve Mile Island?

A Yes. The summer during the three month
period, I indicated there are hundreds of people ih
residence. Off season there are a few die hards that
try to stay 12 months a year and I am not one of those
types, although 1 did spend one New Years Eve there
and 1 would never do that again. The ice cream didn’t
melt in the glass.

JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Sharp?

MR. SHARP: No,’Your Honor.

JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you, Mr. Seibert.
You are excused, sir. Mr. Gallagher;‘aré you moving
foryﬁarmar Exhibit 137

MR. GALLAGHER: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE CORBETT: Any objection?

MR. SALAPA:  No, Youf Honox.

JUDGE CORBETT: So admitted.
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(Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibit No. 13 was
admitted into evidence.)

JUDGE CORBETT: Next witness, Mr.
Gallagher.

MR. GALLAGHER: Our next witness, if
nobody objects after he is done being cross exanined,
I woﬁld ask if he could be excused. He has to go back
to work after he is done here. The towhship would
like to call Mr. James Anderson as the next witness.

JBMES W. ANDERSON
having been duly sworn, testified hnder ocath as
follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

JUDGE CORBETT: Give us your full name
and spell your last name.

THE WITNESS: James Wiléon Anderson,
A-n~d-e-r=s-o-n.

JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Gallagher.

BY MR. GALLAGHER:

Q Mr. Anderson, where do you currently
reside?

A 2524 Wehzel Drive, Harmar Wownship.

Q How iong have you lived there?

A 5ince September of 2001.

Q Before moving to Wenzel Drive in 2001,
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have you ever been to Wenzel Drive before?

A All of my 39 years. The house I currently
live in is my grandfather’s house and we used to go
visit my grandfather.

Q You have been there your whole life?

A Yes, sir.

Q You see the crossing on -~ do you have
Exhibit 1?

A No.

Q Where is your house located on this map,

on Exhibit 1?2

A If you look right where the map is, the
middle of Prasnicar’s TaVern,’my house is aétually
threé up. There is a lot, there is one fectangle and
open lot. That is actually my yard. I have a big yard
called the fiéld. I am next to Harmar Marina.

| Q Do you use the crossing on a daily basis?

a Yes, I do. At least twice a day I catch
a bus tc the Eat ’n Park and and in the afternoon I
catch it back over to gét to nmy residence.

Q Is that the only‘way you can get to work?

A I could drive to work but I am not rich
enough to have pay the parking, so I take a bus.

Q So you depend on the bus to get to work

everyday?
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A Yes, that is correct.

Q Do you use the crossing any other time
besides access to the bus stop?

A Yes. There happens to be south of the
area of Guys Run Road is Brusters. My wife, and
myéelf, and baby go for ice cream, and we go to Eat ’n
Park and Fun Fest for a night of bowling with our
church group.

Q Do you feel that you you can safely access
that bus stop at any‘other point on this map aside
from the pedestrian crossing at Guys Run road?

A . Are you asking can I get to that bus stOp
a safer way without going where I currently go?

Q Correct. k

A In my opinicn, no. Only because I have to
go to the other end of Wenzel Drive to attempt to go
to the Giant Eagle, and trying to drive across Wenzel
Drive is actually five lanes of traffic, and they are
coming prétty good.

Q " Have you ever seen anybody else besides

: pedestrians use the crosSinq; have you ever seen

bicycles?
A I have taken my bicycles across. I know
the neighbor across the street, Leslie, in the trailer

rides his bike across there frequently. There is
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ahother gentleman that lives at the end of the street.
He rides his bike.
MR. DUNLAP: I object unless he has seen
this personally. This is heresay.
'~ THE WITNESS: I can testify that I

personally carried my bike across the track and down

" the street. My neighbor across the street carried his

bike down the steps.

JUDGE CORBETT: I think the objection is
-= let me put it this way. Have you seen this
yourself, sir?

‘THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE CORBETT: The objection is

4OVerruled‘

Q Since the time you said you have visited
there your Qhole life, have you ever felt as though
you were trespassing going over this pedestrian
crossing at Guys Run Road?

A No. There has never been anyoné there to
tell us you can’t go there. Thére has not been any
wires stretched across. The United Methodist Church
is right beneath Eat ’‘n Park on Guys Run Road and
Sunday morning, it was routine that father drive us
down, drop us off to visit grandpa, We would go over

the tracks, as long as I remember, for 39 years.
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There has been nO‘trespassing signs, no barriers,
nothing to prohibit us from that crossing. |

Q | Wheh the trains are aproaching the
Allegheny Valley Joint Sewer Authority crossing, do
the trains usually sound off?

A The trains sound off. I can’t tell you if
the sound goes off for that where I live. I c¢an tell
you I have see the trains south of Hulton Bridge and
they sound their whistle the whole way up the river.

JUDGE CORBETT: For those who are maybe
not familiar with the area, where the is the Hulton
Bridge?

A The Hulton Bridge would be off your map to
the left of this AVJISA access drive. The bridge |
actually goes over the railroad and they would be
sounding somewhere down in there. Where, I don’t
know.

JUDGE CORBETT: The Hulton Bridge is
across the Allegheny River? ’

A That is correct, sir.

o} Do the trains ever sound off after the
Allegheny Valley Joint Sewer Authority but before the
Guys Run‘Road crossing, thét you are aware of?

A Yes. |

Q Aand have you ever had any accidents using
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the crossing?

A

I actually fell three times. Once was ny

fault. When we first moved in, the steps on the

other side were in such disrepair that when it snows,

you can’t tell where the steps begin and where the

steps actually are. The first time I fell, I got up

and figured

I fell last

I fell, so what, and went on my business.

week again because of the snow and once

during the summer, trying to maintain the area because

of the weeds. While I was weed wacking, I slipped and

fell on the
Q
maintenance
A
Q

stairs again, but that was my fault.
But those happened because of the
of the stairs? |

That is correct.

Not becadse of the train tracks?

No.

MR. GALLAGHER: That is all I have.

JUDGE'CORBETT: Mr. Salapa?

MR. SALAPA: I have no cross, Your Honor.
JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Sharp?

MR. SHARP: I have nothing, Your Honor.
JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Dunlap?

MR. DUNLAP: I have one question.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. DUNLAP:
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Q In the past in the-wihter time, you
mentioned about falling and couldn’t see down the
steps because of the snow and so forth. Have those
steps ever been maintained in the past as far as
somebody shoveling snow and so forth?

A The two years I have been down there, I
haven’t seen it. In fact, I wrote a letter to conrail
and to the township telling them that I had fallen and.
the steps were a potential lawsuit when it happened.

T never did hear back from the railroad, but I did

‘hear from Mr. Seibert, the township supervisor. He

prbvided me a letter saying we would look into it and
ffom then on we progressed to today.

MR. DUNLAP: Thank you.

JUDGE CORBETT: - Any recross?

MR. GALLAGHER: I don‘t have anything.

JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you; you are
excused. ’

JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Gallégher?

MR. GALLAGHER: The township would like to
call as its néxt witness, Mr. Larry Seiler.

LAWRENCE A. SEILER

having been duly sworn, testified under oath as
follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION
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JUDGE CORBETT: Give us your full name and
spell your last name.

THE WITNESS: Lawrence August'Seiler,
S~e~i-l-e-r.

BY MR. GALLAGHER:

Q Mr. Seiler, what is your occupation?

A I am an engineer,'civil engineer.

Q Are YOu‘emplbyed by the township of
Harmarville? |

A I am employed by Senate Engineering who is

appointed by the township engineer.

Q And if you could refer to Exhibit 1, are
you familiar with the crossing at Guys Run Road?

A Yes,

Q Are you'familiar with the crossing at the
Allegheny Valley Joint Sewer Authority?

A Yes.

Q If you could take a look at the pictures

‘at 5B and 5C, can you tell me what the sight distance

is starting with SB? Do you know what the sight
distance would be if you were walking the railroad
tracks?

A I do know it. T have it written down.

If I could have access to my brief case?

JUDGE CORBETT: All right. You may, sir.
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THE WITNESS: Referring to Exhibit 5B,
the sight distance standing on the Allegheny Valley
Sewage Authority c¢rossing and looking to the east,
that sight distance is approximaiely six hundred feet.

Q And if you look at 5C, I believe this is
standing at the same crossing just looking towards
Pittsburgh?

A Looking to the west on the same crossing,
that sight distance is approximately eight hundred
feet.

Q Now, if I could turn your attention to

kpictures 8 E and 8 F. I believe picture 8 E is

standing at the crossing at Guys Run Road facing the
Allegheny Valley Joint Sewer Authority croésing and
can you tell me what the sight distance is? |

A Looking to the west, that is approximately
eight hundred feet.

Q And in picture 8 F, that would be looking
the other way?

a That sight distance is 1,250 feet.

Q And in your opinion would the sight
distance be better at the Guys Run Road crossing than
the Allegheny Valley Joint Sewer Authority crossing?

A Yés.‘

Q And I see there is some vegitation.
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Actually comparing picture 8 E, which is during the
summertime, with picture 8 C, I believe that is the
same direction. One has those trees and brush growing
and the other one is bare. |

In your opinion, déés this Qegitation
dﬁring the summer significantly impair the sight

distance at the crossing?

A It reduces it, yes.

o] Significantly?

A Significantly, yes. It should be cut
baék.~

Q And how much, how far would it have o be

cut back?

A There are many small trees. If you can
cut it back, actually the trees could be totally
remave&. Again those small scrub trees, you could
eliminate them totally and that would improve the
éight distance to the west.

Q But still even with the trees, the sight

distance would still be better than it is at the

Allegheny Valley Joint Sewer Authority?
A Yes, it would. |
MR. DUNLAP: For clarification, which
photos are you looking at?

MR. GALLAGHER: 8 E.
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JUDGE CORBETT: 8 C and 8 E, I believe.
MR. GALLAGHER: ‘Yes.

o) What is the distance between Allegheny
Valley Joint Sewer Authority and the Wenzel Drive
crossing on EBxhibit 172 |

A You would have to add the two distances
there, so it would be a total of 1,012 feet and 1;283

feet, which is 2,295, I think was the addition.

Q Is that about four tenths of a mile?

A Close, yes. A mile, though, is 5,280
feet.

Q And if I was standing at the end of Guys

Run Road, where the orange is indicated, meeting
Wenzel Drive -- | o

A Okay.

Q | And ifkthis crossing did not exist and I
was standing there, can you tell me how far I would
have to walk to access the bus stop at Eat ’‘n Park?

A That if that crossing wasn’t there, my
answer would be you walk down the length df Wenzel
Drive and back along Freeport Road to Guys Run Road,
that would be twice the distance of approximétely
nearly three thousand feet, would be my estimate.

MR. GALLAGHER: That is all I have.

JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Salapa?
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MR. SALAPA: No'questions_

JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Sharp?

MR. SHARP: No quesﬁicns, Your Honor.
JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Dunlap?

MR. DUNLAP: A couple of questioné.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY HMR. DUNLAP:

Q Mr. Seiler, referring to photos 8 C and 8
D, would you not agree with me that the sight
distances at what he is referring to as the Guys Run
Road crossing are severely limited during times of
snowy weather?

A I have not been down there during snowy
weather so I couldn’t answer that.

Q. In general, doesksnowy weather reduce the

distance that you can see?

A In general. In most cases, everywhere.
o How about fog?
A Again I haven’t been down duting the foggy

period, but in general, fog reduces sight distances.

Q The same as rain?
A I would have to say the same as.
Q To your knowledge, sir, has the township

ever looked into working with the =-- I am sorry =-- is

the PAT bus line in that area, moving a bus stop or
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establishing a bus stop at the intersection of
Freeport Road and’Wenzel,DriQe?
A I have no knowledge of that.
| MR. DUNILAP: Thank you, I have nothing

further.

JUDGE CORBETT: You are excused.

JUDGE CORBETT: Mr.’Gallagher?

MR. GALLAGHER: Dolores Prasnikar.

DOLORES J. PRASNIKAR

having been duly sworn, testified under oath as

- follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION
JUDGE CORBETT: Please state your name and
spell your last name for the court,reportér.
THE WITNESS: Dolores Jean Prasnikar,
P-r-a-s-n-i~kK-a-r.
JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Gallagher you may
proceed.

BY MR. GALLAGHER:

Q Mrs. Prasnikar, do you reside on Wenzel
Drive?

A Yes.

Q How long have you lived thefe?

A 51 years.

Q Do you own a business there? .
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A Yes, I do.

Q What is the business?

A Prasnikar’s Tavern.

Q How long has the tavern been opened?

A 51 years.

Q How long have you worked there?

-3 Since I was in college. Probably -- I
worked my way through colleée -= about 40 years plus.

Q Do you serve alcohol there?

A Yes. |

Q Food?

A Yes, bar food.

Q Do people come over to eat from Freeport
Road?

A Not actually. ‘wa are a local tavern and

pecple basically come teo drink, although we do have

- food if necessary, and people do go to Eat ‘N Park to

eat or the Ponderosa.

Q Do you use the crossing at Guys Run Road?
A Occasionally.
Q Do you ever walk across the crossing at

Wenzel Drive?
A No.
o} Why not?

A I don‘t want to dodge four lanes of
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Do your patrons use the crossing, ever?
At Guns Run?

Yes.

Yes, often.

At least once daily, maybe?

My manager uses it every morning to go to

the Eat ’n Park for breakfast and goes over in the

evening. We have several customers that come back and

forth.
Q,

-= at least

- o B S R @

Q

At least -- is this a fair guestion to ask
once a day there are two crossings?
Absolutely.

So 36 days wculé be 730 crossings?

Yes. |

You have been there for 40 years?

51 years.

You have been working there for 40 years?

Yes.

From pecple coming and going acress the

crossing using your tavern or coming to your tavern,

that would be about 29,200 at a minimum of coming and

going from your tavern?

A

Q,

I would imagine so.

And have any accidents ever happened from
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any of the patrons using the pedestrian crossing
coming to or leaving your business? |

Ak No, not to my knowledge.

Q Can you give me an estimate in your
opinion of how much daiiy traffic there is at the Guys
Run Road crossing?

A Pedestrian traffic, probébly 10 to 12
people use it a day from our street or our customers.
That is during normal months ofktha year. And then in
the summer time we have people from the island come
over, dock their boats at our tavern, boat dock place,
and go over to the restaurants. So it increases in the
summex . | |

o) And it is just not used by the people in
Wenzel Drive? o

A No.

Q Do any of the businesses or I see there is
a motel; do any of these people come over to your
tavern?

A - Yes, they do. As a matter of fact, a few
workers come over from the Valley Motel and a couple
of them from the Eat ’n Park. Some of them are |
walkers, some of them don’t own cars.

Q Do you believe your business would suffer

if this crossing did not exist?
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A Yes, I do most definitely.

Q Are you you opposed to the closing of this
crossing?
A Yes, I am. I amkvery adamant about it.

(Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibit No. 14 was marked
for identification.)

0] If you could turn to tab 14. Do you
recognize this document?

A Yes. That is a petition that I had
circulated with the help of some of my good neighbors.

We had circulated this last year.

Q What was the reason for circulating this
petition? |

A To keep the crossing opened.

Q How many signatures did yOu,get; do you
know? | |

A Approximately a hundred. They are not all

here. Here they are.

Q I see there are people who have signed and
put their address that don’t live on Wenzel Drive, so
I take it ==~

A Well, sometimes people don’t live on
Wenzel Drive, but for example, some of them might go
to the bowling alley and somebody comes to bowl, and

they want to come over and have a drink or two, and
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they have used that c¢rossing from time to time.

MR. GALLAGHER: Your Honor, I would like
to move this petition into evidence as Exhibit 14.

JUDGE CORBETT: Any objectioh?k

MR. DUNLAP: No objection, but can we go
off the record a second? | |

JUDGE CORBETT: Yes.
{Discussion off the record.)

JUDGE CORBETT: Hearing no objection, the
exhibit will be admitted.
(Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibit No. 14 was
admitted into evidence.)

JUDGE CORBETT: Back on the record.

MR. GALLAGHER: I have a couple more
questions for you.
BY MR. GALLAGHER:
(Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibit No. 15 was marked
for identification.)

9) Turning to tabe 15, that is a deed that

was recorded in Allegheny County and it describes a

‘parcel of land on Wenzel Drive. If you could look at

the second paragraph, beginning with *beginning," what
is the road that is referenced in that paragraph?
A Guys Run Road.

0 What is the date of the deed?
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A 20th day of June, 1985.

MR. GALLAGHER: Your Honor, the township
would like to move this into evidence as township
exhibit 15. I am not sure we identified it properly.

Q Is this the property that you currently
own on Wenzel Drive?

A No. 'This is the property that my brother
currently owns. It was deeaed from mykmother to my |
brother.

JUDGE CORBETT: Is this where the tavern
is located?

A No.

| MR. DUNLA?: I object to its admission
simply on relevance. It refers to Guys Run Road. We
are not opposing or saying that the bottom part of
Guys Run Road is not ~~I don’'t sée that it has any
relevance whatsoever. |

JUDGE CORBETT: I see it might have some
relevance so we are'going to admit it. We are are
going to admit it. The objectioh is overruled.
(Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibit No. 15 was
admitted into evidence.)

BY HR. GALLAGHER:
Q I understand you own a couple properties

on Wenzel Drive or you used to?
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A I own the tavern and home on Wenzel. We:
did own or I did own some property on Wenzel that was

sold.

e} Who did you sell the property to?

A Kratsa, Inc. |

Q Do you know what Kratsa, Inc. is?

;3 Development Company.

Q This tract that was just’sold to Kratsa,

is this undeveloped property?

A Yes, it is.
Q Thank you.
A You are welcome.

JUDGE CORBETT: Anything more?
MR. GALLAGHER: No morekqﬁestions.
JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Salapa?
MR. SALAPA: I have some follow-up, yes.
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. SALAPA:
Q The property that you sold to the

development company, is it depicted on this Exhibit 1

at all?

B It was‘down in this area here.
(indicating)

Q It is to the left of Guys Run Road as

depicted on the map and it would be south of the
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railroad tracks?
A Right along the river‘right here, It
would be this area right through here. (indicating)
MR. SALAPA: Your Honor, -could we note for
the record that the wiﬁness is referring to a pertion
of property that is; I think, rightkin the middle of
it it has the writing Guys Run Road crossing?
Is that the general area?
A Right through here, yes.
MR. SALAPA: Thank you.

JUDGE CORBETT: The record will so reflect

the fact.

MR. SALAPA: That is all that I have, Your
Honor. |

JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Sharp? |

MR. SHARP: I have nothing, Ydur Honor.

JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Dunlap?

MR. DUNLAP: I havé no guestions.

JUDGE CORBETT: Anything further, Mr.
Gallagher?

MR. GALLAGHER: = Two more, Your Honor. I
would like to call Mr. Burkhart as thé‘next witness.
KENNETH BURKHART
having been duly sworn, testified under oath‘as

follows:
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DIRECT EXAMINATION
JUDGE CORBETT: Give us your full name and
spell your last name for the court reporter.
THE WITNESS: Kenneth Timothy Burkhart,
B-r~u-k-h-a-r-t.
JUDGE CORBETT# Mr. Gallagher, you nay
proceed.
BY MR; GALLAGHER:
Q Mr. Burkhart, where do you reside?
A 2526 Wenzel Drive. I am next door
neighbor to Mr. Anderson.
Q Maybe it WOuld‘help opposing counsel if

you could mark on the exhibit where you live.

A Where it says Harmar Marina.

Q Do you work at the mariné?

A Yes, sir.

Q How long have you worked there?

A I bought the marina in 1996, but I worked

there probably the last 35 or 40 years.
Q The people who use the marina, are they

just residents of Wenzel Drive?

A No, sir.
Q Who else uses your marina?
a I have people from the Twelve Mile Island

use it. I have people that are what I call transit
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dockers that come from Kitanning or Eaét Brady, and
come down the river for a Saturday and stay at my
place, dock their boat and find some place to eat,

some place to live and stay over night.

Q And is your'marina the main marina that
residents on Twelve Mile Island would usé to access
the township?

A Yes.

Q Do yod believe your business would suffer

if the pedestrian crossing at Guys Run Road d4id not

exist?
A I would say yes.
Q Do you use the croésinq,yourself?
A Yes, I do.
Q Do you feel safe using the crossing at

Guys Run Road?
Y The steps are in bad shape because there is
no flat surface in theré. It is dangerous.
Q Do you ever use the crossing at Wenzel
Drive for pedestrian purposes?
A No, sir.
MR. GALLAGHER: I have no further
questions.
JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Salapa?

CROSS EXAMINATION
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BY MR. SALAPA:
MR. SALAPA; How often do you use the
crossing at‘Guys Run road?

A Normally I take a walk for health purposes
and I use that at least four or fi&e times a week.
Occasionally, if I neédvparts from the Advanced Auto
Parts, I will walk over rather than drive and use the
crossing.

| MR. SALAPA: Thank you.
JUDGE CORBETT: HMr. Sharp?
MR. SHARP: One or two.
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. SHARP:

Q Is your marina,facility just‘as a boat
dock ér is it also as a boat launch?

A Just a boat dock. It was a launch at one
time but I don’t have the space available anymore.

JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Dunlap?
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. DUNLAP:

0 Would it be fair to say your patrons come
in to use ybur facility, your business, by car 6r by
boat?

A Yes.

MR. DUNLAP: That is all.
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JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Gallagher. One
follow=-up question.
REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. GALLAGHER:
Q Do patrons that come by boat and dock at

your marina, is there a reason why they would

'specifically come to your marina as opposed to any

other marina; is there anything in the area?
A As far as a motel, hotel facilities and
restaurant, no, not that I know of. Other areas that

they have to access in the area would be Oakmont Yacht

- Club, which is a private club, and the Fox Chapel

Yacht Club. It is a public facility, probably, I
don’t Xnow.

Q Some of your customers, do they come over
specifically just to maybe go over to Eat ‘n Park or
Ponderosa to eat?

MR. DUNLAP: I object to the question as
leading the witness.

JUDGE CORBETT: It is leading. I will
sustain. |

Q Do any of your patrons come over for any
reason other than just to stay at the mérina?,

A Some of them come over to eat at the Eat

1 Park, or Brusters, or whatever.
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- MR. GALLAGHER: No further questions.
 JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Salapa?
MR. SALAPA: No, Your Honor.
JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Sharp?
MR. SHARP: No, Your Honor.
JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you for coming in.
- MR. GALLAGHER: The township would like to
call George Kidzus. |
GEORGE KIDZUS
having been duly sworn, testified under oath as
follows:
; DIRECT EXAMINATION
JUDGE CORBETIT: Give’us your full name and
spell your last name for the court reporter.
THE WITNESS: George Kidzus, K~-i-d=z~u=s.
JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. ,Gallaghér, you may
proceed.
BY MR. GALLAGHER: ;
Q ~ Mr. Kidzus, where do you live currently?
A I live at 2534 Wenzel Drive. I also own
an acre across the street from where I live.
Q -~ How long have you lived on Wenzel Drive?
A I was born two doors from where I lived.
I lived there until I was 18. I was away for a few

years. 1 have been back since ‘54.
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Q But do you have any family history
involved with Wenzel prive?

A Henry Wenzel was my grandfather. At that
time they -~ he owned the whole street at one tine.

Q And that partition that we were looking

at, Exhibit 13, this was your father’s or

grandfather’s?
A Yes. Number 6 was my partition‘
Q You heard testimony earlier that before

the 1930 Order changing this pedestrian crossing on
Exhibit 1, the orange section fﬁom a vehicle crossing’
to a deed crossing, do you remember what Guyé Run Road
was before?

A I do. I remember when you could cone

across Guys Run Road and walk across the crossing,

‘which was Guys Run Road, clear to the river.

I recall the time the railroad has a
ballést’and raised it, and as it got higher, it was no
longer able to go up with the cars andkthey moved the
crdssing»twice'so far. | |

Q So the railrgad tracks were not always
this height?

A No.

Q And since 1930 when they changed or

altered the crossing in Guys Run Road, was it also
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opened to the public?

A Yes.
Q If you could turn to tab 17 or 16, I am
sorry.

(Whereupon, Harmar Township Exhibit No. 16, was marked

for identification.)

Q Do you recognize this document?

A I do.

Q And can you tell me what it is?

A It’s a map of Wenzel Drive. It shows the

pedestrian crossing.
Q Down in the right-hand corner, can you

read that portion?

3 At what point?
Q It starts " The Pennsylvania",
A Lease of property to Joseph H. Meyers,

June 6, 1950,

Q Who is leasing the property to Joseph
Meyers?

A The Pennsylvania Railroad Company, Central
Reqibn.

Q How did you come across this document?

A My father bought all of the rest of the

railroad property that was available, including that

track, and he was, Meyers was still renting it. He
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was using it as a parking lot. And that is how we got

it at that time.

Q What year was this?
A June 6, 1950.
Q And there is two public roads listed on

here. Would the public road on the bottom right here,
would this be currently what is Wenzel Drive?

A Yes, it is.

Q And there is a public road right here;

what would this be?

A Guys Run Road.

Q There is a rail line here, the Conemaugh
Division?

A Right.

Q Is that the current rail line right now?

A Yes, it is.

Q And it says public road.going all the way

through the entire portion?
-G Right.

MR. GALLAGHER: Those are all of the
questions I héVe. I am sorry, Your Honor, 1‘d like to
move this into evidence as Township Exhibit 16.

JUDGE CORBETT: Any objection? It will be
so admitted.

(Whereupor, Harmar Township Exhibit No. 16 was
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admitted into evidence.)
JUDGE CORBETT: Mr} Salapa?
MR. SALAPA: I have one question just for
my own edification.
CROSS EXAMINATIOR
BY MR. SALAPA:

Q’ In 1ookin§ at Exhibit 16, I note that
there appears to be a rail line that runs off and
crosses what was then Guys Run Road and it appears
that it goes over to a business?

A That is right.

Q Do you know if there was a business there

at one time?

A Yes, the bottling works was over there and

the railroad car would cross 28 and go over there.

Q Do you happen'to know what bottling plant
that was?

A Red Raven. Billy Baxter’s Red Raven.

Q And so at some point after this map was

made, that whole siding and everything was taken out?
A That is right.
MR. SALAPA: Thank you. That is all I
have. |
JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Sharp?

MR. SHARP: Just a few questions, Your
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Honor. ’
CROSS~EXAMINATION
BY MR. SHARP: | |

o You mentioned that yoﬁ left and that you
moved back to the area in 547 |

A I was never away from thé~area. My
grandmother always owned two houses on the street. My
family, like I said, my great grandfather owned all of
ﬁhe street. I have never really been away from it,
Just when I was 18, we moved, but we still had access
to this house and this property next door to it.

Q In your experience in all of the time that
you have lived there, and let’s say at the time of
this making of this map in 1950, would it be correct
to say that at that time the pedestrién crossing was
in place and in use?

A And was in good repair, I would say.

Q Were there stairs in 1950 as depicted for
today, as they look like in the picture today?

A When the stairs were put in, they were in

good repair. I haven’t used it lately because I

wouldn’t take a chance.
Q But the stairs were always there?
A Yes.

Q At that time, back between 1950 and ‘54,
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at the time of this map, the section of the map where

it says public road, Guys Run Road,'was that paved

like at that time or was it gravel like it is today?
A Guys Run Road was always gravel.

MR. SHARP: Thank YOu.

JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Dunlap?

MR. DUNLAP: No questioﬁs.

JUDGE CORBETT:‘ Any redirect?

MR. GALLAGHER: No, Your Honor.

JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you very uchh for
coming in. You are excused. Anything further, Mr.
Gallagher?

MR. GALLAGHER: No. The township rests.

JUDGE CORBETT: Off the record.
(Discussion off the record.) Back on the record. We
will go with the railroad next, I think. Mr. Dunlap.

MR. DUNLAP: I would like to call Mr.
James Roékney to the stand, please.

JRMES’ROCKNEY
havinq‘been duly sworn, testified under Qath as
follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

JUDGE CORBETT: Give us your full name and

spell your last name for the repotter. o

THE WITNESS: James Lewis Rockney,
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R~o=c-k-n=-e-y.
JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Dunlap.
MR. DUNLAP: Thank you.
BY MR. DUNLAP:
By whom are you employed?
Norfolk Southern Railway Corporation.

What is your business address?

o O

Suite 301, Holiday Drive, Two Foster
Plazé, Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania 15220.

Q What is your job title?

A Assistant Division Engineer of Structures,
Pennsylvania Division. |

Q What are your duties in that job?

A Construct, maintain, and inspect railroad

bridges, structures and track.

Q And how long have you held that position?

A 13 years.

o) How long have you been with Norfolk
‘Southern?

A 29 plus years.

Q No, at Norfolk Southern.

A Oh, Norfolk Southern since 1999, so that

would have been almost five years.
Q An I correct that you previously held the

same position with, it would have been Conrail?
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A Conrail Corporation, yes.
Q How long did you work for Conrail?
A Well, Conrail, from 1976 until 1999 and

prior to that, it was Penn Central. I hired on in
1874 at Penn Central Raiiroad.

Q Can you give us a brief summary of your
previous position with the railroad?

A I have been‘in'the present position for 13
years as assistant division engineer. Prior to that,
I had one year of engineer of struétures, 7 yeafs of
supervisor structures, and 7 years 6f assistant
supervisor structures.

Q What is your educationai background?

A I am a civil engineer and also a
professional engineer in the State cf‘Pehnsylvania,
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania.

Q Are you authorized to testify on behalf of

Norfolk Southern Railway Company in these proceedings

- today?
A Yes, I am.
o Are you familiar with the crossing at

issue in this proceeding?
A Yes, I am.
Q - The Commission has directed a number of

gquestions to Norfolk Southern and we will go through
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those, and get your answer, and add some othei
evidence that we have‘discuSSed. What is the exact
corporate name and the operator of the line of
railroad that is involved in the subject highway
crossing?

a Pennsylvania Lines, LLC is the owner. And

the operator is Norfolk Southern Railway Company.

Q How many tracks are located at the
crossinq?

A One track at that location.

o) What ié the volume, class, and approximate

speed over these tracks?

A Well, the volume is 18 trains a day. It
is a class 3, 40 mile an hour railroad and tonnage
wise we are looking at 4.5 million gross tons travel
over that line a year.

Q And what kind of traffic is on the line?

A There is mainly some coal traffic, ceal
trains. There is grain trains intermixed and some

local scrap from the train traffic.

Q What is the average length of these
trains?
A Well, the average coal train is a 130 car

‘length, and of that is probably the majority of the

traffic is coal. So we are looking at 80 feet on a
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Q Approximately how much of that would be as
far as could you say relate to it a mile, more than a
mile?

A "It’s more than a mile. Somne trainé
stretch out more than a mile. ’

Q ’ Do you have any idea how long it takes a
train to stop if it’s a mile long? |

A '~ RAgain, depending~on the weather, it is all
based on friction, so you get a rainy condition and it
it is over a mile, more than a mile at times based on
the conditions. |

Q And we are talking about a train going 40
miles an hour which is authorized on this track?

A Yes.

Q Are there any changes in operation
contemplated in the foreseeable futuré,on this line?

A I would say, if any, it is going to
increase due to the coal traffic that will be with the
different power dgeneration plants that areyshelocta
and Homer City.

Q Now the next question, Norfolk Southern
has been asked to submit a typical cross section plan
of the subject crossing area. I will pass out Norfolk

Southern Exhibit No. 1.
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JUDGE CORBETT: It will be so marked and
identified.

(Whereupon, Norfolk Southern Exhibit No. 1 was marked

- for identification.)

Q Do you recognize this document?

A Yes.

Q Would you please identify it for the
record.

A This is a cross section of the pedestrian

crossing as so noted and it is approximately at mile

~post 64.98 on your Conemaugh line.

Q Would you please describe the important
features on this section of plan?

A Well, it shows our center line of track.
Aand to the right of the dtawing is the center line of
Wenzel Lane} 155 feet from that center line of track, -
and then to the left of the center line of track is
the top of the existing stairway, and then seven more
feet, we regress to the bottom of the stairwell, and
then 42 feet from center line is the center line of
Freeport Road or 0Old Rouﬁe 28, and the difference in
elevation between the top of rail and actually both

Wwenzel Lane and Old Route 28 is approximately six

Q So it goes up six feet within how many
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feet?
A Well, on the Wenzel roadside, it is 155

feet. On the 0ld Route 28 over the Freeport Road

side, it is approximately a six foot rise in a seven

foot distance‘

0 How would you éharacterize such a rise?

A It is a steep rise. It’s a little out of
porportion because of the distances, but the scaling
would have been hard to get a scale correct, but it is

a typical cross section.

Q Who prepared this map?

A My supervisor.

Q That is under your direction and control?
A Yes, it is‘

Q I’d like to now refer to what has been

marked for identification as Norfolk Southern Exhibit
No. 2.
JUDGE CORBETT: It will be so marked and

fdentified. |
(Whereupon, Norfolk Southern Exhibit No. 2 was marked
for identification.) |

A Do you recognize this dobument?

A Yes. It shows a map similar to what was
entered earlier today. It ShOWS under Harmafville

the pedestrian crossing and also to the very far right
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is Wenzel Lane designated as the public road. And it

_also'shows Freeport Road above the railroad tracks ox

north of the tracks. This would be to the right of
thig is an easterly railroad direction and to the left
would be be a westerly direction railroad wise.

Q Where did you obtain this map?

A This was off an evaluation map section

- that we have on file on a division level.

Q Could you please explain to the Commission
and the other parties what an evaluation map is?

A It is a railroad map that actually was

first drawn in 1918, and then last corrected in the

mid 760s. But it shows the track layout as it
existed. And like you say, this was corrected up |
through the ’'60s, so it is still showing double track,
but it’s a layout of the railroad.

MR. GALLAGHER: T object. How do you know
that this is double track in 19607

THE WITNESS: We do have o I céuldn’t
print the entire map but I do have -- this map goes
actually for a complete mile. On the bottom of the
map is é stamp that I can present.
BY MR. DUNLAP:

Q _As far as beiﬁg current, does that mean as

far as railroad properties and railroad facilities?
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A Yes. From the property standpoint, it
would lay out the property lines. As far as the
buildings, it is not going to be as accurate és it
wouid be today. As I said earlier, that one siding is
not there anymore. The building that shows up is the
bottle company which is‘approximately where Eat 'n
Park is in the area. Now some of that is going tb
vary based on time. |

Q So did the railroad make an effort to keep
up on the facilities or buildings of third parties?

| A No. Let me explain. There used to be
draftsmen personnel that worked for us that used to
correct maps at different times, but as time went
along, positions were eliminated and that part of it
may not depict everything per se building wise.

0 Again that was primarily for railroad
facilities and railroad land?

A Well, it is; but in essence here, where it
shows double track, it was not. This map was not
corrected to show that that was double track. It is
single track now. From a boundary standpoint, it
should be somewhat corréct‘

(Whereupon, Norfolk Southern Exhibit No. 3 was marked
for iaentification.) |

MR. DUNLAP: I’d like to show you what has
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been marked for identification as Norfolk Southern
Exhibit No. 3. ‘

JUDGE CORBETT: It is so marked and

identified.

Q ~ Do you recognize these photographs, Mr.
Rockney?

A Yes, I do.

Q Do you know when these were taken,
approximately?

| A This would have been this past summer.

Q Do these fairly and accurately -- what do
they show in general?

A Well, it shows the area.

Q Do they fairly and accurately depict the
areas on the photographs at that time?

.1 Yas, they do.

Q Looking at the first photograph -- maybe

we should mark them A, B, €, and D. The first photo,
let’s mark it A. What does that depict?

A We are standing at Guys Run Road with our
back to Guys Run Road facing, looking at the north
rail of the Conemaugh line, again to the left would be
east railroad lines which is north of Route 28 lines,
and we are looking right at the tavern towards the set

of steps that leads up to the pedestrian crossing.
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Q Looking at the next photo, let’s call
that B.
A You are looking at the close-up of the
steps. |
Q Is this the area that you described on the

cross section plan as rising 6 feet within a 7 feet
area?

A Yes, correct.

¢} In your opinion, Mr. Rockney, could a
bicycle ride up this slope? |

A No. In my opinion, you could not ride a
bicycle up that slope. |

Q | Let’s look at the next photo. Let’s mark
that C. What does that predict?' ‘ ’

A Again, you are at the Guys Run Road
intersection and your back would be facing towards
Pittsburgh looking north on Freeport Road and looking
eastward, railroad direétion, towards the turnpike.

Q How does this photo C relate to photo A?

A "~ Well, you are at the same intersection
only you are looking north instead of east.

Q Let’s look at the next photo, D?‘

A This’is a just a closenup again of the set
of steps looking towards the tavern.

Q Has the railroad in your time with, during
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your time with Norfolk Southern, going back in the
“.Conrail and Penn Central, ever maintained these
stairs?
A I cannot re maintaining those stairs.
Q Let’s look at next photo. Let’s mark it

E. What does that depict?

A Here we are at the roadbed. We are
adjacent to the Conemaugh line, again loeking towards
the tavern, and you can see the pathway leading from

the track towards the tavern.

Q And there is no crossing surface there;
correct? | |

A No, is there not.

Q Dokyou know when the crossing surface was

faken out?

A I don’t have any recollection of that.

Q Do you have any recollection whether that
-~ did you hear the testimony this morning of Mr.
Seibert, I believe it was ~-

A Yes, I did.

Q -~ in regards to the crossing surface?
Do you have any recbllection or any knowledge of
Norfolk Southern doing anything at all with this
crossing?

A I personally do not.
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Q Let’s look at the next photo. We will
mark that as F. What does that depict?
A We are at the Wenzel Road siae of the

pedestrian crossing and I think that is the corner of

the tavern that was depicted in the earlier -- on the |

right-hand side, the white -- but you would be facing
again with your back to Pittsburgh looking north
towards Wenzel Road, and that is Weniel Road,

Q And then we will look at the next photo?

A Thig is the same location of the previous

photograph, only a little bit closer to the railroad,

and you are looking towards the new Route 28
Interstate towards the Conemaugh tracks.

Q I had asked you previously about during
your tenure with Norfolk Southern and Conrail, and
Penn Central, about whether or not you knew when the
crossing was taken out. Were you aware of the

crossing that was being maintained by any of those

institutions?
A I was not aware personally.
Q Sir, are ysu aware of any of the at grade

pedestrian crossings in the Pittsburgh Division of

‘Norfolk Socuthern?

a I am not aware of any at grade pedestrian

crossings on the Pittsburgh Division.
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o} What area does the Pittsburgh Division
cover?
A We cover southern New York, Western

Pennsylvania from Harrisburg to the Pennsylvania state
line, Ohio, the eastern portion of Ohio, and also the
northern portion of West Virginia.

Q So within all of that area, there is no at

‘grade pedestrian crossings?

A There are no at grade pedestrian crossings
that I am aware of.

Q Are you aware of any contract or agreement

with the township or any individual with regard to

this subject crossing?

A I am not aware of any agreemeht other than
what I read in the Order. |

Q So whatever is stated in the Order is the
only thing that you are aware of?

A | Yes.

Q The next qﬁestion.that is posed by the
Commission, is the crossing necessary at this
location? |

A I don’t feel that a crossing is necessary
at this location.

Q Why is that, sir?

A I think the safety issue is the biggest
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concern because of the speed of the track, the
curvature of the rail, which is a three degree curve,
and also the sight distance involved at this
location. And that is my major worry, is the safety
issue.

Q And I asked the question of the township
engineer regarding weather conditions can affect sight
distances?

A Definitely. As one picture depicted the
fog, and the snow, and the rain greatly reduce the
sight distances at any location, specially here.

Q In addition to people crossing the tracks
themselves and potentially'getting‘in accidents, do
you have any concern about»people:standing by the
tracks? |

A Yes, we do. The actual —-- when you see a
train, there were many times that there is debris that
could be hanging from the side of a train. And when
we are out looking along the tracks, that is one of
our major concerns from a safety standpéint is being
aware of the potential of something shifted on a load,
50 the clearance points are always a concern from a
center line of track distance ten feet out. As an
example, as a minimum clearance, we allow contractors

to work along the property, so we have to keep it a
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five foot center line, or excuse me, a 10 foot center
line distance for clearance purposes, so it is like a
20 foot zone coming doﬁn thréugh there that we are
looking at from a safety standpoint.

Q How would the existence of an at grade

pedestrian cfossing affect pecple standing near the

tracks as opposed to.othér locations on the line where
there is a crossing?

A If you are looking at a pedestrian
crossing, now you are talking about pedestrians being
present at that location and it is a safety issue,
that if they get too close to the center line of the
track, they are going to subject themselves to a
safety hazard. |

Q The next question is what portion, if any,
of any construction work deemed necessary to the
crossing would Norfolk Southern agree to perform and
what portion of the cost of the same énd futher
maintenance would it agree to bear?

A See, being we don’t agree that this

- crossing is necessary, I would say at this point we

would not bear any cost.

Q Who should do the work and bear the cost
if any'work is ordered in regard to this recquisition?

A I would say the township should bear the
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cost. It is to their benefit.

Q If the township‘’s complaint is sustained

‘and the crossing is permitted, is re-established, is

Norfolk Southern seeking any other kind of protection

from liability from the township?

A I would say yes.
Q Why is that?
A ~ Well, the liability issue of potential

that could potentially be the pedestrian’s standpoint
of crossing over that location.

Q Would such a crogsing havé any benefit
whatsoever to the railroad?

A No, it woulid not. |

MR. DUNLAP: That is all I have, Your
Honor.
JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Salapa?
CROSS EXAMINAION
BY MR. SALAPA:

Q You had testified earliér that you were
unaware of either Norfolk Southern, or Cohrail, or
Penn Central making any repairs at this crossing; is
that correct?

A That iskcorrect.

Q Were you aware of the exiétence of the

crossing at all?
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A - I knew of the existence from a personal
standpoint only within the last few years based on
complaints.

’Q S0 prior to that, you personally had no
knowledge that the crossing even existéd at this
location? |

A That is correct.

o) Would that be something that you would
‘normally be familiar with in your position?

A Well, I am not aware of every crossing
that exists, let’s put it that way.

o} Similarly, you wouldn’t befaware of every

repair or item of maintenance that was done at every
crosgsing in your division?

A That is correct.

MR. SALAPA: That is‘all I have, Your
Honor.
JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Sharp?
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. SHARP:

0 Is Nortfolk Southern‘reqﬁesting that
PennDOT, Pennsylvania Department'of Transportation,
bear any of the cost or responsibilities for this
crossing?

a I would say no.
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MR. SHARP: Thank you, Your Honor, that is
all I have. k

JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Gallagher?

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. GALLAGHER:
o] Taking a look at these pictures right

here, I guess it would be 3 B, and pictures of the
stairs, you testified that it would be difficult for

or very unlikely to be able to ride a bicycle up

there?
A Yes.,
Q Would it be impossible to carry a bicycle

up these stairs?

A I éuppose you could carry a bicycle up
these stairs. I don’t know if I would want to carry a
bicycle up those stairs.

Q And on picture G, would it be possible to
ride a bicycle down this portion of the crossing or at
least up to the tracks? |

A I would say up to the tracks.

Q You are talking about the owner of the
lines as Pennsylvania Rail Lines?

A Yes.

Q 'and did Norfolk Southern recently file a

joint petition with the Surface Transportation Board
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Southern Railways of Pennsylvania Lines?

A I honestly wouldn’t have that information
to say yes or no. | | |

Q Are you familiar with this company’s
corporate web site?

A Yes.

MR. GALLAGHER: I am sorry, I don’t have
copies for everyone. |

MR. DUNLAP: I’d like an offer of proof
where Mr. Gallagher is going with this and what his
testimony is.

MR. GALLAGHER: According to the
Pleadings, I thought one of the arguments would be
Norfolk Southern does not have any responsibiiity
because it is not the property of Norfolk Southern,
that it is the property of Pennsylvania Rail Lines,
and if the petition that was‘justified would changek
any operating agreement that Norfolk Southern
currently has, there would be no effect.

MR. DUNLAP: I don’t recall what you are
referring to. I don’t recall making any argument. If
I may speak as counsel, génerally Norfolk Southern
Company has operating rights. They are in effect the

owner as far as useage.
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MR. GALLAGHER: With that, I will

withdraw.
'BY MR. GALLAGHER:

Q Are you familiar with the Wenzel crossing
on Freeport Road?

A An I aware where it ig at, ves.

Q Would this be a pedestrian c¢rosasing?

A No. I would not say it iska pedestrian
crossing. It is a vehicular drossing.

0 And there was testimony earlier there was

around 35 or 50 residents who live in this section of
WenZQl Drive. If this pedestrian crossing at Guys Run
Road didn’t exist, how would they be able to access
the bus stop across the street on Freeport Road?

A I would say by vehicle.

o) Is there a Park & Ride? I think one of
your counsel asked this‘of one of the witnesses. Is
there a Park & Ride located around the bus stop?
Sorry, I am asking two guestions at once. If a
resident on Wenzel Drive didn;t have a vehicle, how
would they be able to get to that bus stOp?

A I really think that would be something
that, they would either have to’carpdol to get to that
location presently, that would be the only other

option.
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Q If someone owned a vehicle to drive to the
bus stop, where would they park?

a I am not sure of thét.

Q As far as the Park & Ride, you said if
there was one there, that would be an issue. You said
you weren’t aware of any maintenance at the railroad
crossing or the existence of the railroad ﬁies that
were across the rails that Mr. Seibert testified to
earlier?

)% I said I knew of it a few years back once

there was a conmplaint made.

Q Because you weren’t aware that maintenance

had been undertaken by Norfolk Southern Railway or any
of its’predecessors; that doesn’t mean one of the
companies had taken responsibility over that?

A Well, I mean that is a question there are
things out here that are done’alonq the railroad that
could have been done without ankagreement, T don’t
know if that is what you are asking.

Q You were talking about an agreement that

was in the Order. What agreement is that?

A Well, I just was referring to the 1930
Order.

Q But you referenced an agreement that was

referenced in the Order?
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A No, I meant, that is what I‘meant was’the
1930 Order. |

MR. GALLAGHER: Those are all of the
guestions I have.

JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Rodney, in preparing
for today’s hearing, did you review any records of any
of the predecessor railroads in this area to determine
how long or how long a period of time this rail line
has been in existence?

THE WITNESS: You mean the Conemaugh line
itself?

JUDGE CORBETT: Yes.

‘THE WITNESS: The real estate map shows it
was a 1918 dated map. As far as the railroad itself,
I mean we have bridges that were built. I could look
that up. I am responsible for the bridge maintenance
and construction, so each of our bridgeskhas a date on
it that it was constructed.

JUDGE CORBETT: In reviewing your records,
did you review records pricr’£0~testifying today?

THE WITNESS: I reviewed the records of
what was supplied to me by counsel.

kJUDGE CORBETT: Did any of those records

refer to any work orders or work performed in

conjunction with the 13830 Order of the Commission?



10
i1
12
13
14
15
16
17

18

19

20
21
22
23
24

25

“D’ ; "'b
128

THE WITNESS: It had different directives,
yes. k

JUDGE CORBETT: I am referring to the work
orders thémseIVESkas to what was performed at this
crossing by the railroad?

THE WITNESS: Back in 1930, are'you
referring to?

JUDGE CORBETT: Yes.

THE WITNESS: I did review that, yes.

JUDGE CORBETT: Are you able to tell us
what work the railroad did pursuant to the railroad

order that changed the crossing from what it was at

- that time to what it subsequently became?

THE WITNESS: Other than the fact of what
was stated in the Order that had said; if I remember,
it was changed from akvehicular crossing to a
pedestrian crossing.

JUDGE CORBETT: Did it say what work was

changed to make an alteration?

THE WITHNESS: I would have to re-read it
again. I remember reading in there stating the

Pennsylvania Railroad was ordered to do certain items

‘in there to construct the crossing.

JUDGE CORBETT: All right. 1In looking at

what has been marked as Exhibit 3 B, I think this is
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the picture of the steps leading up to the railroad
tracks?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE CORBETT: Would I be correct in
assuming that a lot of gravel that I see in the
picture would be ballast?

THE WITNESS: It looks to be the size of
ballast. |

JUDGE CORBETT: You said that the
elevation from the surrounding roadway to the tracks
ig now approximately six feet?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE CORBETT: From time to time does the
railroad add ballast to the tracks as a track
improvemnent process over time?

THE WITNESS: Yes, they do.

JUDGE CORBETT: During the ’73, /74 years
since the Commission has entered an Order, the last

order that we know of concerning this crossing, would

- you expect that this crossing would be built up over

this time with ballast eroding?

THE WITNESS: Yes,-I~would say that would
be a correct summation.

JUDGE CORBETT: Do you know if the six

feet elevation would be due to ballast added by the
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railroad since 138307

THE WITNESS: It would be hard to come up

~with, but during ballast raise, it would be three

inches at a time, possibly three to four inches at a
time. Depending on the how many raises the surfacing
was performed, it does add up.

JUDGE CORBETT: How many times would’you
say that there had been ballast added to this area
over the last 73 years? |

THE WITNESS: That is kind of a har’d
question because there is two ways that you could
surface ballast. You could either undercut it or
raise into it, and without knowing that, I do know
there are two bridges on each end of this that kind of
limit that raise. I don’t think I show them here, but

normally that is kind of a fixed point that limits

- your raises, and it is also the crossings that

normally limit your raisings, so if you have crossings
built in, it becomes a lot more of an issue to, you
have to tear the crossings apart in order to get
raises and rebuild the crossing, so any time that you

come within a crossing area, that kind of limits your

raise into a track and out of track.

JUDGE CORBETT: Would I be correct in my

understanding that any work performed by the railroad
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pursuant to the 1930 Order of the Commission =~ strike
that. Thaﬁ is éll of the guestions I have., Have you
any redirect, Mr. Gallagher? I am sorry, Mr. Dunlap?
MR. DUNLAP: Yes, just one.
REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. DUNLAP:
Q In follow up to Mr. Gallagher’s gquestions

regarding useage of the crossing and how others can

get around and so forth, what is Norfolk Southern’s

primary concern in prohibiting pedestrian useage of
this crossing?

A well, it would be the safety issue at
grade and the liability issue of the pedestrian being

hit by a train, that it would not clear the passage of

- a train.

MR. DUNLAP: Nothing further, but I would
like to move Norfolk Southern No. 1 through 3 into
evidence. |

JUDGE CORBETT: Any objection?

MR. SALAPA: No.

JUDGE CORBETT: They would be so0 admitted.
(Whereupon, Norfolk Southern Exhibits 1 thrdugh 3 were
admitted into evidence.)

JUDGE CQRBETT: Any recross from anyone?

MR. GALLAGHER: One question.
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RECROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. GALLAGHER: |
o] Are you familiar with the c¢rossing of the

Joint Sewer Authority?

MR. DUNLAP: I object. 1In is not in
response to redirect.

MR. GALLAGHER: You were talking about the
safety issues. |

' HR. DUNLAP: That was as follow-up to YOur,

questions. |

JUDGE CORBETT: I am not sure what the
connection is. Can you tie that in, Mr. Gallagher?

MR. GALLAGHER: I want to know if in

dealing with the crossing and the safety if the sight

distance at the Joint Water Sewer Authority was

greater or worse than at the pedestrian crossing at
Guys Run Road?
JUDGE CORBETT: The objection is
overruled. | |
A '~ Well, I would say you are probably looking

at about the same sight distance, but there is

protection there with the flashing lights that you

~have at -- Oh, no, that is a cross buck issue there,

but if I remember right, the crossing at the

waterworks has cross bucks which is a means of
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protection, it is a warning device. In other words,
there is cross bucks mounted on a pole that indicate
that there is a c¢rossing at that location. So, at
least if somebody coming up te the crossing is aware
that there is a crossing there, it is protection, but

it is less protection than if you have flashing lights

- or gates.

Q This crossing, that exists at Wenzel Drive
as well? |

a Wenzel Drive has the flashing lights and
gates.

Q Have any pedestrian accidents happened at

éither of those three crossings: Wenzel Drive, Guys
Run, or the Joint Sewer Authority, as far as you are
aware of?

A I am not aware of any, so I wouldn’t be
able to say yves or no. |

Q Are you aware of any pedestrian crossings,
whatsoever, or accidents?

A No, sir.

Q That is all I have, Ydur Honor.

JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you. You are
excused. Mr. Salapa.
DAVID FISCHER

having been duly sworn, testified under oath as
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follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
JUDGE CORBETT: Give us your full name and
spell your last name for the dourt reporter.
THE WITNESS: David Fischer,
F=i~s=-c~h-e-r.
BY MR. SALAPA:

Q Mr. Fischer, can you pléase state by whom
are you employed and in what capacity?

A I am employed by the Rail Safety Division
of the Bureau of Transportation and Safety of the
Public Utility Commission.

o And how long have you been employed in

that position, Mr. Fischer?

A Approximately 30 vyears.
Q And what are your duties in that position?
A I conduct field investigations at rail

highway crossings throughout the state. I testify at
proceedings like this. I prepare recommendétions for
the Commission’s approval concerning rail highway
crossings. And I monitor all cases that have been
assigned to me for CCmpliance with orders.

Q And are you a licenéed professional
engineer in the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania?

A Yes.
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Q And are you authorized to testify today on
behalf of the Bureau of Transportation and Safety?

A Yes. |

Q And are you familiar with the crossing
that is the subject of this proceeding?

A Yes.

Q And did you in fact conduct a field
meeting at the site of this crossing?

A Yes, I did.

Q - When would that have been?

a I think it was August 21 of 2003.

Q And are you aware of thekprevious'order of
the Commission entered, I believe, in 19307
| A Yes, I am.

Q And are you aware of the particular
provision of that order?

A Yes.

Q What is the Bureau of Transportation and

Safety’s position regarding that prior order of the
Commission?

A It is an Order of the Public Utility
Commission’s predecessor and as such Order it should
be enforced.

Q And whﬁt is the basis of the Bureau:of

Transportation and Safety’s position on that?
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A There had been other similar proceedings

which such maintenance had been assigned to pedestrian

crossings. ;
MR. SALAPA: If I could, Your Honor, I

have passed out to counsel =- I believe everyone has a
copy ~~ of what had been previouslykmarked as Staff
Exhibit No. 1.
(Whereupon, PUC Staff Exhibit No. 1 was marked for
identification‘) 

And Mr. Fischer, couid you refer to what has been
marked as Staff Exhibit No. 1. Can you identify that?

A Yes. It is an Order by the Public Utility

Comnission, the date of which is entered August 10,

1993 at Docket C-00913746.

Q And'were you involved in that proceeding
at all?

A Yes, I was.

o} and could you refer to paragraph number 5

of the Order at the end of page 29 and does that in
fact direct the railroad‘to make repairs to a
pedestrian tuﬁnel?
A Yes, it does.
MR. SALAPA: Thank you. That is all I
have, Your Honor. I would move for the admission of

Staff Exhibit No. 1.
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JUDGE CORBETT: Any objection? It will

‘be so admitted.

(Whereupon, PUC Staff Exhibit No. 1 was admitted into
evidence.)
Why don‘t we start with Mr. Gallagher?
MR. GALLAGHER: I have no questions, Your
Honor.
JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Dunlap?
MR. DUNLAP: VYes.
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. DUNLAP:
Q Mr. Fischer, this proceeding concerned a
tunnel, not an at-grade crossing?
A - Right, it was not an at-grade crossing.
o} Do you know the dimensions of this tunnel,
what its features were?k
A Not offhand. I mean I don’t know the
exact measurements off hand, no.
MR. SALAPA: Point of clarification, Your
Honor. Is counsel asking for a general description or
is he asking for specific dimensions? |
MR. DUNLAP: i'am sorry, general
description would be fine.
| JUDGE CORBETT: Would you give an answer

to that guestion, Mr. Fischer?
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THE WITNESS: Yes. 1t was a pedestrian

tunnel that went under the right-of-way of the

railroad from one side to the other. I don’t know the
exact measurements. At one time there was three to
four tracks of railroad there so one can make an
assumption there how long the tunnel was.

Q Do you know’approximately its width?

A I would say maybe eight foot. Two people
could pace it. That is walking. |

Q Was it from one side to the other; was it
relatively flét or did it slope down or up; do you
recall?

A On the one approach, there was a grade up .
to the tunnel and when you came out the tunnel on the
other side, you went up a flight of stairskto get out
on the other side to get to the street.

9 Is there a flight of stairs on the one
end?

A Yes.‘l couldn’t say how many.

Is that the only way out of the tunnel?
Right.

MR. DUNLAP: Nothing further.

JUDGE CORBETT: Mr. Sharp?

MR. SHARP: Thank you, Your Honor.

CROSS EXAMINATION
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BY MR. SHARP:

Q Mr. Fischer, in the Bureau of
Transportation and Safety position that the 1930
Order enforced, are you == you‘are;nct suggesting

that the Department of Transportation allocated any

A If they weren’t in that Order, no.
Q You just want to go by that Order and that
Order is being enforced?
A Yes.
MR, SHARP: Thank you; that is all.
JUDGE CORBETT: Any redirect, Mr. Salapa?

MR. SALAPA: No, Your Honor.

JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you very much. You |

are excused.

Is there any other party that I have not
called who desires ﬁoksubmit any additional testimony
in this watter?

Then we will go back to does any party
wish to present any rebuttal testimony to anything
that has been presented so far? |

MR. SALAPA: I want to make sure I did
already move for the admission of my exhibit.

JUDGE CORBETT: Yes, you did, acéording to
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- the solicitation for rebuttal testimony?

MR. DUNLAP: None for Norfolk Southern,
Your Honor.
| JUDGE CORBETT: Then I will wait to
receive a copy of the transcript fron todaY’s
proceeding. That transcript should arrive in this
office probably within the next 3 or 4 weeks. I will

then send out to the parties a brief letter which will

‘give the parties dates as to when their main briefs

are due. Those briefs will be due 30 days from the
date of the letter. All parties can file
contemporaneous briefs by the same day. Reply briefs

will be due 15 days after that. Those dates will be

- set forth in the letter following receipt of the reply

briefs. I will sit down and draft a recommended
decision in this case. That recommended decision will
be filed with the Commission within 90 days after
reply briefs. If any party wishes to file an
exception to my decision, there will be an

instructional letter that accompanies the recommended

decision which outlines for the pafties'the procedure

to follow if they wish to file exceptions. Please

note the exemption nmust be filed with the Commission

in Harrisburg by the date specified in the

instructional letter. So, as far as the briefs are
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concerned, please follow the regulations of’the
Commission as far as filing briefs. 1If you wish, you
can attach findings of fact and conclusions of law,
although I am not interested in it because usually the
findings of fact and écncldgions of law are so slight
they are not that useful to me. You will try to, I
hope, come‘up with more objective findings of facts
and conclusions of law. But I anm cértainly interésted
in the legal arguments that you wish to present to ne
on the issues, particularly the jurisdictiohal issues
involved in this case, and I will be revisiting that
issue in my decision. |

If you wish to send me your briefs by e-mail, you
may do so. I will qive ny e-mail address if you’want
to do that. My e-mall address is
johcorbett@state .PA.US. I will want one'copy, one
hard copy of your briefs, one copy by e-mail. If you
can’t éupply the copies to me‘by e~mail, then I need
two hard coples. One hard copy and one copy by e-mail
to be received by e-mail and served on other parties
on the date specified. That is an in-hand date. Any
guestions with regard to the briefs or any other
procedureal matter that the parties would like to
bring to my attention?

MR. DUNLAP: On the in-hand date, is it
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okay to serve the other parties by e-mail too?

JUDGE CORBETT: However they want to
prefer, If it is acceptable to everyone else, they
can do that. Everybody seenms to agreé, service by
e-mail folloﬁed,by hard copy, next day would be fine.

Formal briefs, since you are sending it by
e-mail, would be in Word 2000, I believe. Any way,
you probably have a more recent version of Word. If
you do, please save it as a Word 2000 document and
send it to me. You may have a question about that.
Ask your secretary. She certainly knows more about it
than I do. Other wise, I can’t read it. Any
questions about formatting or anything else? All
right.

I thank the parties for their participation and
cooperation and you many receive my decision in due
course. Thank you very much.

{Whereupon, at 1:35 p.m., the hearing was concluded.)
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CERTIFICATE

I hereby certify, as the Notary Reporter,

that the foregoing proceedings were taken

- stenographically by me, and thereafter reduced to

typewriting by me or under my direction, and that this

transcript is a true and accurate record to the best

of my ability.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC.

Ornra Y Shompson,

Anne V. Thompson

BY:
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PENKSYLVANIA

PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSIOHN

Harrisburg, PA 17105-3265

Public Meeting held March 25, 1993

Commissioners Present:

pavid W. Rolka, Chairman i :

Josepb Rhodes, Jr., Vice Chairman

Wendell ¥. Holland, Commissioner
North Huntingdon Township

v&

Consolidated Rail Corporation,
Pennsylvania Department of Transportation
and Westmoreland County :

OPINION AND ORDER

BY THE COMMISSION:

C-00913746

Before the Commission for consideration is the

Recommended Decision ("R.D.") issued relative to the above-

captioned Proceeding, and the Exceptions and Reply Exceptions

filed in response thereto. The documents filed, and the dates

they were filed, were as follows:

Party Issuing/

Document Filing
Recommended Administrative Law
Decision (“R.D.") Judge ("ALJ")

' Larry Gesoff
Exceptions Law Bureau

{“Law Bureau")

Exceptions Consolidated Rail
’ Corporation ("Conrail")
Reply to Excep- Township of North
tions of Conrail Huntingdon (“Township")
Reply to Excep- Township

+iong of Law Bureau

Date Issued/
Filed

January 22, 1993

February 10, 1993
February 10, 1993
February 19, 1993

Februvary 19, 1993




History of Proceedings

1. By Complaint filed December 5, 1991, North
Huntlngden Township ("Township") alleges that in 1936 the Com-
nission directed that an at-grade crossing in the Vlllage of
Larimer be eliminated and replaced by a vehicular subway and
pedestrian subway under the tracks of the Pennsylvania Railroad
Company. As a result, the wooden bridge leading from the at-
grade crossing over Brush Creek towards Brownstown Road was
replaced by a narrower footbridgé‘ The Township further alleges
that in May 1961, Consolidated Rail Corporation ("Conrail")
closed the footbridge which not only crosses Brush Creek, but
‘also leads to the pedestrian subway under the tracks of Conrail
in the Township.

3. The Township also alleges that the Public Service
Commission Order assigned maintenance responsibility for the
pedestrian subway, but not the footbridge. The Township alleges
that the Peansylvania Railroad Company, Conrail's predecessor,
installed and maintained the footbridge and that Conrail has

maintained the subway and footbridge. According to the Township,

the footbridge is essential to the citizens of Larimer wko use
it to travel from one side of the village to another because the
village was cut in half when the rail line was constructed. The
Pownship alleges that the following use the subway and foot-
bridge: fire fighters, school children traveling to their bus
stops and residents visiting the post office, church, etc.

Since the footbridge was closed, residents have had to walk
along Route 993, which is heavily traveled and not designed for
pedestrians. The Pownship requests the Commission to assign
maintenance respdnsibility for the footbridge to Conrail.

3. Westmoreland County filed an Answer to the
Complaint. The Commission held a field investigation and
conference at the site of the footbrldge on February 5, 1992.

-2 -



4. The Commission held a hearing on Augﬁst 18, 1992.
The following parties were represented by counsel and partici-
pated in the hearing: the Township, Conrail, Pennsylvania
Department of Transportation (”PennDOT"), Westmoreland County
(the “County"), the Commission's Law Bureau (the "Law Bureau")
and the Peoples Natural Gas Company ("Peoples™). The Township
presented 14 witnesses arnd produced 19 exhibits which were
admitted into evidence. Conrail, PennDOT, the Law Bureau and
peoples presented one witness each. Peoples produced one exhibit
which was admitted into evidence. No one testified on behalf of
the County. One witness testified on behalf of The Municipal
Aunthority of Westmoreland County ("MAWC"), which was not rep-
resented by counsel. The record in this proceeding consists of
the above-referenced exhibits and a 109 page transcription of the
notes of testimony.

5. The Township, Conrail, PennDOT and the Law Bureau
filed Main Briefs. The Township filed two Reply Briefs, one in
response to the Law Bureau's Main Brief and one in response to
Conrail's Main Brief.

6. The ALJ issued his R.D. herein on January 22, 1993.
Exceptions and Reply Exceptions were filed as noted above.

Discussion

Based on his review, evaluation and analysis of the
record, ALJ CGesoff made the following Findings of Fact:

1. The present pedestrian bridge was S
constructed in about 1888 as a vehicular
bridge over Brush Creek. Tr. 43.

2. On Bpril 14, 1936, at Complaint Docket
No. 7238, the Public Service Commission

abolished the crossing where Irwin-Trafford
Road crossed four main tracks of the Penn-

-3 -




sylvania Railroad in the Village of Larimer.
The at-grade crossing was replaced with a
grade separated crossing at a new location.
‘The Commission directed that the Department
of Highways (now PennDOT) construct a pedes-
trian subway at the location of the at-grade
e¢rossing. So there would be a continuous
walkway from one side of the tracks and
across Brush Creek into the other side of
the Village of Larimer, the vehicular bridge
over Brush Creek was converted to a pedes-
trian bridge by removal of one of the three
trusses. Since then, the Pennsylvania
Railroad Company and Conrail made minor
modifications to the handrails of the
pedestrian bridge and replaced some deck
timbers. Tr. 43, 54, 58; Exs. A, C.

3. The Public Service Commission Order of
April 14, 1936 assigned to the Peansylvania
Railroad Company maintenance responsibility
for the pedestrian subway, including the
concrete stairways, the lighting facilities
therein and the walk leading to the subway.
Ex. C.

4. The bridge in question is a pedestrian
bridge over Brush Creek in North Huntington
Township. It is a single span, wood deck
bridge about 75 feet long. The bridge has a
steel railing and & steel substructure. The
pedestrian bridge is structurally unsound and
not safe for pedestrian traffic. The hand-
rail needs to be repaired. Several cross
members of the wood deck are missing because
they are decayed or rotten and cannot be
safely attached to the steel decking. The
abutments are adequate. Active gas and water
lines are attached to the pedestrian bridge.
Tr. 24, 34, 38, 42; Ex. B at 5-7, 13.

5. The track near the bridge in guestion is
Conrail's Pittsburgh Line. Conrail operates
about 30 to 35 trains daily at this location.
An average of four Amtrak trains daily ‘
operate over the same track. There are two
main tracks. The maximum authorized speed
for a passenger train is 70 miles per hour
and for a freight train, 60 miles per hour.
Conrail contemplates no changes at this
location. Tr. 41-42.




6. The pedestrian bridge does not cross
above or below a railroad track or right-of-
way. Tr. 32, 43, 55; Ex. A. :

7. Conrail closed the pedestrian bridge on
April 23, 1991. Ex. L. The bridge is barii-
caded with steel members, resembling a rigid
fence, welded in place with 2-inch wire mesh
stretched over the members. The Township did
not erect the barricades. Tr. 51, 8C; Ex. B
at 3, 5-7, 13. ,

8. The pedestrian underpass is in good
condition structurally. Lights have been
smashed and are not operable and some of the
stairways steps are in disrepair. Tr. 76-77;
Ex. B at 1, 4, 10-12.

9. Conrail repaired the pedestrian bridge to
sorrect hazardous conditions. It has cleaned
out drains and replaced light bulbs in the
pedestrian underpass. Tr. 43-44, 48.

10. Neither the Township nor ifts contractor
has performed maintenance on the pedestrian
bridge. The Pennsylvania Railroad con-
structed and maintained it and Conrail has
maintained it. Tr. 24-25, 44-45, 80, 88-89.

11. While Donald Glenn, the current Township
engineer, was employed by the Pennsylvania
Railroad Company, the railroad performed
physical work on the pedestrian bridge.

Tr. 30-31.

12. PennDOT has no maintenance obligations
regarding the structures being used as a
pedestrian crossing ander the railroad and |
over Brush Creek. Tr. 58.

13, To travel from the south side to the
north side of Larimer using the pedestrian
tunnel, a pedestrian uses the pedestrian
footbridge to cross Brush Creek, makes a 90-
degree left turn, traverses a bituminous
paved walkway, makes & 90-degree right turn
to go down the stairway to the pedestrian
tunnel under the tracks, and exits the
pedestrian tunnel near Railroad Street.

Tr. 763 Ex. C.




14. The only alternative route from the south
to the north side of Larimer is a detour of
about 2,000 feet. This route takes pedes-
trians along State Route 993, where vehicular
traffic travel~ at a high rate of speed.
Route 993 is not adequate for pedestrians
because there is no curb or paved sidewalk
except for the sidewalk across the vehicular
»ridge over Brush Creek and the vehicular
anderpass under the railroad tracks. Tr. 31-
32, 79; Ex. A.

15. Larimer does rot have home delivery of
mail, so residents must rent a post office
box and come to the post office (on the
southern side of Larimer) to get their mail.
This affects about forty homes on the north
side of Larimer. Elderiy people living on
Scotech Hill and Blair Lane (on the northern
side of Larimer) walk to the post office
daily to get their mail and walk to Church
Sundays. Also, the playground is in the
church yard. Without the pedestrian bridge,
children catching a school bus, residents
going to get their mail and residents going
to church wust cross the railroad tracks or
walk along Route 993 to cross from the north
to the south side of Larimer. Tr. 25, 85-97.

16. The 30-inch water line along the north
side of the railroad tracks is used to fight
fires on the south side of Larimer because
the 6-inch line on Brownstown Road (on the
south side of Larimer) does not supply
sutficient pressure. The fire company lays
hose from the 30-inch hydrant through the
subway and over the pedestrian bridge to
fight fires on Maple Lane, Armstrong Street,
Shannon Street or Brownstown Road, all on the
south side of the railroad tracks in Larimer.
Tr. 25, 93-95; Ex. B at 6, 13.

17. B Peoples Natural Gas Company three-inch
welded steel natural gas line providing
service to the northern portion of Larimer is
on and to the eastern side of the footbridge.
1t lays outside of the railing area on a one
foot wide ledge. The line serves 20-30 cus-
tomers and Peoples has no other gas supplies
on the northern side of the railroad. If the
pedestrian bridge is replaced, Peoples' pipe-
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line would need dead weight support during
construction. Tr. 64-65, 69; Peoples Ex. 1.

18. The Municipal Authority of Westmoreland
County owns a six inch cast ircn pipeline
located on the deck of the pedestrian bridge.
The pipeline is a one way feed to the north
side of Larimer. MAWC would have the same
dead weight concerns for its pipeline that
‘peoples has for its pipeline if the existing
bridge is replaced. Tr. 72-73; Ex. B at 13.

(R.D. pp. 15-19).

In his Recommended Decision ALJ Gesoff specifically
addressed the following topics: (1) Burden of Proof, (2) Juris-
diction, and (3) The Public Service Commission Order. Based
~on his analysis of the evidentiary record, the ALJ reached the
following Conclusions of Law: '

1. The Commission has jurisdiction over
the parties to and the subject matter of this
praceedlng

2. The Commission has the authority to
enforce the April 14, 1936 Order of the
public Service Commission at Complaint Docket
No. 7238, 15 P.S.C. 48 (1936).

3. The Commission can interpret and con-
strue the orders of the Public Service
Commission, its predecessor.

4. Without maintenance of the pedestrian
bridge, the April 14, 1936 Order of the
public Service Commission at Complaint Docket
No. 7238, 15 P.S.C. 48, has no force and
effect.

5. Conrail benefits from the pedestrian
pridge and should maintain it at its sole
cost and expense. ‘

(R.D. pp. 32-33).
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L Based on his discussion and his Conclusions of Law, the
ALJ recommended that we order as follows: ‘

1. That the Complaint of North Huntingdon
Pownship against Consolidated Rail Corpora-
‘tion, Pennsylvania Department of Transporta-
tion and Westmoreland County at Docket

No. ¢-99013746 is sustained.

2. That Consolidated Rail Corporation,

at its sole cost and expense, furnish all
materials and do all work necessary to main-
tain the pedestrian bridge across Brush Creek
in the Village of Larimer, North Huntingdon
Township.

3. That Consolidated Rail Corporation at
its sole cost and expense, furnish all
materials and do all work necessary to repair
rhe concrete steps of the pedestrian tunnel
and the lights in the tunnel, and that the
repairs be completed within six months from
entry of the Commission's Order. : :

4. That Consolidated Rail Corporation, at
its sole cost and expense, conduct an in
depth inspection of the superstructure and
the substructure of the pedestrian bridge.

5. That Consolidated Rail Corporation, at
its sole cost and expense, within six months
from entry of the Commission's Order, submit
to the Commission and all interested parties
- the results of the inspection referred to in
paragraph four of this Order, along with
plans and cost estimates for the rehabilita-
tion or replacement of the footbridge,
depending on the results of the inspection.

6. That further hearing be held upon re-
ceipt of the results of the study and the
plars and cost estimates referred to in
paragraph five of this Order.

(R.D. pp. 33~34).



Exceptions of TLaw Bureau and
Township's Reply to Exceptions

The Law Bureau basically takes seven (7) Exceptions to
the ALJ's R.D. These Exceptions, in substantial part, are as
follows:

1. The Law Bureau excepts to Conclusion of
Law No. 4 in the Recommended Decision (R.D.)
in that Conclusion of Law No. 4 states that
the Commission order of April 14, 1936, at
Docket No. C-7238, has no force and effect
without mainterance of the pedestrian bridge
over Bruch Creek. The order of April 14,
1936 does remain in full force and effect and
is enforceable even if the pedestrian
footbridge is not maintained. Therefore,
this Conclusion of Law is incorrect as
stated.

The Law Bureau excepts to Conclusion of Law
Ho. 4 to the extent that it leads to the
conclusion that Consolidated Rail Corporation

 (Conrail) maintain the pedestrian bridge
pursuant to the April 14, 1936 order at
Docket No. C-7238. EBEven if it were true that
the April 14, 1936 order has no force and
effect unless the footbridge is maintained
the Commission still has no authority to
order Conrail to maintain the footbridge
pursuant to the April 14, 1936 order. As set
forth in its brief, the Law Bureau asserts
that the Commission can only enforce the
provisions contained in the Bpril 14, 1836
order. There is no provision in the April
14, 1936 order which directs any party to
maintain the pedestrian bridge. The fact
that Conrail and the Pennsylvania Railroad
did perform maintenance work on the bridge
after 1936 does not lead to the conclusion
that Conrail is responsible for maintenance
of the pedestrian bridge pursuant to the
April 14, 1936 order.

* * * *
Tn assigning Conrail the responsibility for

maintaining the pedestrian bridge under the
april 14, 1936 order, the ALJ sets forth a
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line of reasoning as to why the pedestrian
footbridge was not mentioned at all in the
April) 14, 1936 order. The ALJ states at Page
246 of the Recommended Decision that the order
did not mention the footbridge because it did
Aot exist when the order was issued. How-
ever, neither the pedestrian subway nor the
new separated rail-highway crossing which
were constructed pursuant to the April 14,
1936 order existed at the time that the

april 14, 1936 order was issued. Yet, even
though neither existed at the time the order
was issued, the order specifically stated
that a new crossing and a pedestrian subway
were to be constructed and maintained. The
fact that the pedestrian bridge did not exist
at the time that the April 14, 1936 order ‘
was issued does not serve as a reasonable
explanation as to why the April 14, 1936
order failed to direct a party to construct
or maintain the pedestrian bridge.

) * * *

Any exploration of why the April 14, 1936
order does not mention a pedestrian bridge
is pure speculation. The fact remains that
Conrail is under no obligation pursuant to
the April 14, 1936 order to maintain the
existing pedestrian bridge over Brush Creek.

The Law Bureau requests that Conclusion of
Law No. 4 be modified to state as follows:

The April 14, 1936 order of the
Pubiic Service Commission at
Complaint Docket No, 7238, 15
P.S.C. 48 remaians in full force
and effect.

In response, the Township stated as follows:

1.  The Conclusion of Law No. 4 in the
recommended Decision should be sustained.

The Commission Order of April 14, 1936 at
pocket No. C-7238 directed that relocation of
or changes in adjacent structures be at the
expense of the railroad, as set forth in the
Township's Reply Brief to Conrail, at Page 2.
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Additionally, the Township exhibits A, B, H,
and O show that the pedestrian subway and
pedestrian footbridge are immediately adja~
cent to one another, such that one does not
serve a purpose independent of the other.

It is clear that the Commission's jurisdic-
tion extends to approaches to crossings as
set forth in the Township's Main Brief at
page 2, and the Recommended Order at Page 23.

Fipally, the intention of the Commission
Order of April 14, 1936 certainly was not

to have a pedestrian subway cross under the
railroad tracks only to drop thirty (30) feet
into the stream below. The Commission Order
of April 14, 1936 directed that the rallroad
bear the expenses of relocating or altering
adjacent structures and the pedestrian bridge
is an adjacent structure. -

We agree with the position of the Law Bureau to the
extent that we do not have jurisdiction over a crossing which is
used by pedestrians only except for the limited purpose of
enforcing a prior Order. However, we believe that the 1936 Order
issued by the Public Service Commission considered the safety and
convenience of the residents of Larimer. Therefore, we find that

the 1936 Order remains in full force and effect insofar as the
order touches and affects the safety of the residents of Larimer.

2. The Law Bureau excepts to Conclusion of
Law No. 5 because it finds that Conrail
benefits from the pedestrian bridge and
should maintain it. BAs the ALJ notes in his
discussion at Pages 24-25, the Comnmission
has no jurisdiction pursuant to 66 Pa. C.S.
§§2702 and 2704 because the pedestrian bridge
is not a "highway" as defined at 66 Pa. C.S.
§102. Which parties benefit from the exist~-
ence of a structure or crossing is one of
the factors which the Commission may use in
allocating costs in rail-highway crossing
projects pursuant to 66 Pa. C.S. §2702 and
2704, Here, 66 Pa. C.S. §§2702 and 2704 are
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not applicable; therefore, who benefits from
the existence of the pedestrian bridge is
irrelevant. The only issue in this case is
whether the Commission can order Conrail to
maintain the pedestrian bridge over Brush
Creek pursuant to the April 14, 1936 order.
As set forth in Exception No. 1, the Law
Bureau contends that the Commissicn does not
have that authority because the April 14,
1936 order does not direct any party to
construct or maintain a pedestrian foot-
bridge. Therefore, the Law Bureau requests
that Conclusion of Law No. 5 be deleted in
its entirety.

In response, the Township stated:

2, The Conclusion of Law No. 5 should be
sustained. Conrail is benefited by the
footbridge in that pedestrians are able to
safely cross the rallroad tracks when each
are in safe and crossable condition.

We agree with the Law Bureau on this point, and we will
delete Conclusion of Law No. 5 in its entirety. We do not have
jurisdiction over a crossing which is used by pedestrians only
except for t=he limited purpose of enforcing a prior Order. We
reiterate that the 1936 Order remains in full force and effect
insofar as the Order touches and affects the safety and
convenience of the residents of Larimer. '

3. The Law Bureau excepts to Ordering
pParagraph No. 1 in that it =ustains the
complaint at the wrong docket number. The
Law Bureau reguests Ordering Paragraph No. 1
be modified to state that the complairnt at
Docket No. C-00913746 is sustained.

Therefore, we shall grant Exception No. 3 of the Law
Bureau. The appropriate change will be made to our Opinion and
Order herein.
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4. The Law.Bureau excepts to Ordering
Paragraph No. 2 because it directs Conrail to
maintain the pedestrian bridge across Brush
Creek. The Law Bureau excepts to this
Ordering Paragraph for the same reasons as
get forth in Exceptions Nos. 1 and 2 above
and incorporates the reasoning set forth in
those Exceptions into this Exception. The
Law Bureau reiterates that the Commission has
no authority to order Conrail to maintain the
pedestrian bridge over Brush Creek pursuant
to the order of April 14, 1936. The Commis-
sion can only order Conrail to maintaln the
pedestrian subway pursuant to the April 14,
1936 order. The Law Bureau therefore
requests that Ordering Paragraph No. 2 of
the Recommended Decision be deleted in its
entirety.

In response, the Township stated:

3. The ordering Paragraph No. 2 should be
sustained for the reasons set forth in
paragraph 1, above. {[Township is referring
to Paragraph 1 of its Reply to Exceptions
gquoted above]

On review of this Exception, we agree with the Law
Bureau that we do not have jurisdiction to order Conrail to
‘maintain the pedestrian bridge over Brush Creek pursuant to the
Order of April 14, 1936. We will, therefore, delete Ordering 
Paragraph No. 2 of the R.D. from our Opinion and Order herein.

5. The Law Bureau excepts to Ordering
Paragraph No. 4 because it orders Conrail
to conduct an indepth inspection of the
superstructure and substructure of the
pedestrian bridge. The Law Bureau excepts
to this Ordering Paragraph for the same
reasons as set forth in Exceptions Nos. 1, 2
and 4 above and incorporates the reasoning
set forth in those Exceptions into this
Exception. The order of April 14, 1936 does
not direct any party to construct or maintain
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a pedestrian bridge over Brush Creek. There-
fore, the Commission cannot order Conrail to
inspect the pedestrian bridge pursuant to
the April 14, 1936 order. The Law Bureau
reguests that the Commission delete Ordering
paragraph No. 4 in its entirety.

In response, the Township stated:

4. The ordering Paragraph No. 4 should be
sustained for the reasons set forth in
pParagraph 1, above.

We agein agree with this Exception of the Law Bureau,
and its supporting rationale. Since our 1936 Order does not
direct any party to construct or maintain a pedestrian bridge
over Brush Creek, we cannot now order Conrail to inspect the
bridge pursuant to the 1936 Order. We will therefore delete
Ordering Paragraph No. 4 from the Opinion and Order herein.

6. The Law Bureau excepts to Ordering ;
pParagraph No. 5 in that it orders Conrail to
submit copies of its inspection report on the
pedestrian bridge over Brush Creek to all
parties of record. The Law Bureau excepts to
this Ordering Paragraph for the same reasons
as set forth in Exceptions Nos. 1, 2, 4 and 5
above and incorporates the reasoning set
forth in those Exceptions into this
Exception. The April 14, 1936 order does not
direct any party to construct or maintain a
pedestrian footbridge over Brush Creek.
Therefore, the Commission cannot order
Conrail to inspect the pedestrian bridge
pursuant to the April 14, 1936 order. The
Law Bureau requests the Commission to delete
ordering Paragraph No. 5 in its entirety.

In response, the Township stated:

5.  The ordering Paragraph No. 5 should be
sustained for the reasons set forth in
Paragraph 1, above.
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Again, we agree with this exception, and its supporting
rationale, and we will delete Ordering Paragraph No. 5 in its
entirety.

7. The Law Bureau excepts to Ordering
Paragraph No. 6 because it directs that upon
further receipt of the result of the in depth
inspection study a further hearing could be
held upon this matter. The Law Bureau ex-
cepts to this Ordering Paragraph for the
same reasons as set forth in Exception Nos.
1, 2, 4, 5 and 6 and incorporates the
reasoning set forth in those Exceptions into
this Excep-tion. The April 14, 1936 order
does not direct arny party to constract or
maintain a pedestrian footbridge over Brush
Creek. Therefore, the Commission cannot
order Con~-rail to inspect the pedestrian
bridge pursuant to the April 14, 1936 order.
The Commission can only order Conrail to
maintain the pedestrian subway under Brush
Creek pursuant to the order of April 14,
1936. The Law Bureau reguests that the
Ordering Paragraph No. 6 be modified to read
as follows:

Upon completion of repairs to the

pedestrian tunnel and the lights in

the pedestrian tunnel that Consoli-

dated Rail Corporation notify the

Commission that the work has been

completed.

In response, the Township stated:

6. The ordering Paragraph No. 6 should
be sustained for the reasons set forth in
Paragraph 1, above.

We agree with this exception of the Law Bureau to the
extent that the ALJ concluded that Ordering Paragraph No. 6 is
deficient as written. Our disposition of the issue of the
pedestrian subway will be discussed below.
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Conrail's Exceptions
and
Township's Reply to Exceptions

Conrail's Exceptions took the form of exceptions to the

Findings of Fact, Discussion, Conclusions of Law, and Recommended

Order.

follows:

Conrail's Exceptions to the Findings of Fact are as

3. Finding of Fact number 3 of the Recom-
mended Decision should reflect that the
Commigsion, in its Order of April 14, 1936,
failed to assign maintenance and/or
congtruction responsibility or exercise
jurisdiction over the span crossing Brush
Creek in existence at that time, which
remains, in part, in existence today and
which is the subject of the Recommended
Decision. ‘

In reply, the Township stated:

1. Finding of Fact No. 3 should be sus-
tained. The Commission Order of aApril 14,
1936 provides that the railroad would bear
the cost of relocating or altering adjacent
structures. The footbridge clearly
constitutes an adjacent structure, and as
such Finding of Fact No. 3 should be
sustained.

We agree with Conrail's exception to the extent that

the 1936 Order did fail to assign maintenance and/or construction
responsibility over the span crossing Brush Creek in existence at

that time.

However, we assume that since the structure crossing

over Brush Creek already existed at the time of the 1936 Order,

the issue of crossing the creek required no further comment. We,
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therefore, decline to modify Finding of Fact No. 3 in the manner
suggested by Conrail.

Conrail's next exception was as follows:

10. Finding of Fact number 10 of the
Recommended Decision provides that "[t]he
Pennsylvania Railroad constructed and main-
tained it and Conrail has maintained it."
The record in the within action is incapable
of establishing that the Pennsylvania Rail-
road constructed the subject structure,
which is believed to have been constructed
in or about 1888. Furthermore, the record
indicates that Consolidated Rail Corporation
has provided only periodic maintenance to
the subject structure without obligation,
contractual or otherwise, or an order
requiring that they do so.

In reply, the Township stated:

2. Finding of Fact No. 10 should be sus-
tained. The transcript as cited in Finding
of Fact No. 10 reveals testimony of Township
Engineer Donald Glenn which states that the
bridge was constructed by the Pennsylvania
Railroad. The other transcript cites under
Findirg of Fact No. 10, reveal uncontested
testimony that the Township never maintained
the bridge and that Conrail always maintained
the same.

On review of this exception, we agree with the Township
that there is no error in Finding of Fact No. 10, and that it
should be sustained. ‘

Conrail's next exception is as follows:

14. Finding of Fact number 14 of the
Recommended Decision should provide that
Route 993 is adequate for pedestrian traffic
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at or about the vehicular bridge over 3rush
treek and the vehicular underpass under tne
railroad tracks.

In response, the Township stated as follows:

3.,  Finding of Fact No. 14 should be
sustained. This finding as set forth is
accurate and substantially supported by
~evidence in the record.

.On review of this exception, we agree with the Township
that Finding of Fact No. 14, as set forth, is accurate and sub-
stantially supported by the record evidence. We, therefore, deny
this exception of Conrail.

Conrail's next exception is to the Discussion section
of the R.D., as follows:

1. The Discussion Provision of the Recom-
mended Order provxdes in pertinent part as
follows:

Also the Township's exhibits reveal
that at least the northern portion
of the footbridge is within the
railroad right-of-way. Township
Reply Brief to Conrail at 1-2.
(Recommended Decision at 23).

In support of this averment, the Reply Brief
of North Huntington Townshlp relies upon
Township Exhibits A, B, H, and O, none of
which establish t&at the subject structure
extends to, is adjacert to, or is within the
railroad right-of-way. The record is lacking
of any evidence capable of establishing this.

In response, the Township stated:
4. The discussion provision excepted to in

Paragraph 1 under the headline Discussion in
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Conrail's Exceptions should be sustained.
Each of the exhibits cited show the northern
end of the footbridge to be on the railroad
right-of-way. In fact the footbridge being
immediately adjacent to the subway has to be
orn railroad right-of-way with the stream
running right alongside the railroad line.

On review of this exception, we agree with the Township
that there is no reason for us to modify the cited portion of the
Discussion section. However, as will be further discussed below,
we do not have jurisdiction over the footbridge over Brush Creek.

Conrail's next exceptlon is as follows:

2.  The Discussion Provision of the
Recommended Decision provides, in pertinent
part, as follows: :

Finally, the Township notes that
Mr. Cantwell testified that the
footbridge was originally an at-
grade vehicular crossing. Township
Reply Brief to Conrail at 1-2.
(Recommended Decision at 23).

Examiration of the testimony cited in the
Township Reply Brief reveals a mischarac-
terization of the testimony of Richard
Cantwell, which is as follows:

Qur records indicate that the
bridge was first constructed
approximately 1888, originally to
cross Brush Creek as a vehicular
bridge. (Tr. at 43). :

This individual proffered no testimony that

the subject footbridge was originally part of
an at-grade vehicular crossing.

In reply, the Township stated as follows:
5. The discussion provision objected to in
pParagraph 2 should be sustained. In addition
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to testimony cited in Conrail's Exceptions,
Mr. Cantwell also testified as follows:

"Subsequently to that, approximately 1939 or
s0, there was a project undertaken to
relocate the highway that crossed at that
location and in conjunction with that an
under grade pedestrian bridge created beneath
“at that time Pennsylvania Railroad tracks.”
(Tr. p. 43)

The testimony clearly indicates the existence
of a vehicular crossing.

On review of this exception, we again agree with the
Township that there is no reason to modify the discussion
provision objected to in Paragraph No. 2. ‘

Conrail's next exception is as follows:

3. The Discussion Provision of the
Recommended Decision provides in pertinent
part as follows: ‘

‘The Public Service Commission Order

But for the existence of the Public Service
Commission Order of April 14, 1936, (Butler,
et al v, Pernsylvania Railroad Company, et
al., 15 P.S.C. 48 (1936) (hereafter, the
april 14 Order, or Butler)) the Township's
Complaint would be dismissed for lack of
jurisdiction. The Commission can, however,
enforce the Public Service Commission Order
under Section 502 of the Public Utility Code,
66 Pa. C.S. §502, which gives the Commission
the power to enforce any lawful order it has
entered. (Recommended Decision pages 25-26).

Conrail notes that the Public Service
Commission failed to exercise jurisdiction
over the footbridge when it issued the April
14 Order. (Recommended Decision page 26).

I+ is also clear from the April 14 Order that
the Public Service Commission provided for a
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pedestrian underpass of the railroad tracks
at the sight of the former at-grade crossing.
... It does not mention the pedestrian
footbridge because it did not exist when the
Order was issued. (Recommended Decision at
29).

The portion of the April 14 Order directing
the railroad to maintain the pedestrian
subway under the railroad tracks has no force
and effect unless the pedestrian footbridge
across Brush Creek is maintained. This is so
even though the pedestrian footbridge did not
exist when the April 14 Order was issued.

- (Recommended Decision at 31).

nlthough the subject span is not believed to
have existed in its current state at the time

£ issuance of the April 14, 1836 Order,
evidence indicates that a span existed at the
game location and carried pedestrian and
vehicular traffic across Brush Creek. This
span is believed to have been later altered
s0 as to render it inappropriate for
vehicular traffic. As such, at the time of
issuance of the april 14, 1936 Order, the use
of the then existing span would have been of
equal importance in facilitating the use of a
pedestrian subway as it would be today.
Nevertheless, the Commission failed to exer-
cige jurisdiction over the subject structure
spanning Brush Creek. As such, the Complaint
filed on behalf of the Township should be
dismissed for want of jurisdiction.

In reply, the Township stated as follows:

6. The discussion provision excepted to in
Paragraph 3 of Conrail's Exceptions should be
sustained. The Commissicn Order of April 14,
1936 did exercise jurisdiction over the foot-
bridge as more fully discussed in Paragraph 1
of the Township's Reply to the Law Bureau's
Exceptions. :

‘We have discussed the issue of our jurisdiction over
the footbridge supra. As stated, we assume that since the
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structure crossing Brush Creek already existed at the time of the
1936 Order, the issue of crossing the creek required no further
comment.. We, therefore, deny this exception of Conrail.

Conrail's next exception was as follows:

4., The Discussion Provision of the Recom-
mended Decision provides, in pertinent part,
as follows:

Pennsylvaria Railroad built the
vehicular bridge in about 1888 and
converted it to a pedestrian bridge
in 1939. The Pennsylvania Railroad
and Conrail have maintained the
pedestrian bridge since 1939.
{Recommended Decision at 31).

The record does not support or establish that
the Pennsylvania Railroad engaged in con=
struction and/or conversion ~f the subject
span. The record further indicates that the
Pennsylvania Railroad and/or Conrall per-
formed only periodic maintenance upon the -
pedestr¢an bridge since 1939 without obliga~
thﬂ, contractual or otherwise, or an order
requiring that they do so.

In response, the Township stated:

7. The discussion provision excepted to in
Paragraph 4, should be sustained. The record
amply supports the facts that Conrail has
maintained the bridge since 1939 and that the
Towanship has never done so.

We agree again with the Township on this issue.
Conrail's next exception was as follows:

5. The Discussion Provision of the
Recommended Decision sets forth in pertmnent
part as fallows.
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Conrail benefits from the
- pedestrian bridge because it is
connected to the pedestrian tunrnel.
(Recommended Decision at 31).

Conrail flles Exceptions to this provision as
the pedestrian bridge appears significantly
removed from the pedestrian tunnel. Further-
more, the testimony of Richard Cantwell of
Conrail contradicts this provision. (Tr.
46). Furthermore, within 800 feet of the
pedestrian tunnel there exists a vehicular
bridge over Brush Creek and a vehicular
underpass under the rallroad right-of-way
capable of safely accommodating pedestrian
ard vehicular traffic.

In reply, the Township stated as follows:

8. The discussion provision excepted to in
Paragraph 5 should be sustained. The record
clearly shows the footbridge to be immediate-~
ly adjacent to the subway. &additionally, the
record contains substantial evidence that the
vehicular bridge to the east of the subject
footbridge is not an adequate pedestrian
alternative, being dangerous and unequipped
to handle pedestrian traffic.

On review, we again agree with the Township on this
igssue, and we will, therefore, deny Conrail's exception.

Conrail filed the following Exceptions to the Con-
‘clusions of Law of the R.D.: ‘

1. Conclusion of Law number 1 of the
Recommended Decision should reflect that
the Commission lacks jurisdiction over the
subject matter of the within proceedings.

In reply,,the Township stated as follows:
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g. Conclusion of Law No. 1 should be sus-
tained as the Commission has jurisdiction as
more fully discussed in Paragrapn 1 of the
Tcwnshlp s Reply to the Law Bureau's
Exceptions.

‘ We have discussed the issue of the limits of our
jurisdiction above. We refer here to our response to the Law
Bureau's Exceptions on the issue of jurisdiction over the

footbridge.
Conrail's next exception is as follows:

4, Conrail files exception to Conclusion of
Law number 4 of the Recommended Decision. It
is believed that without maintenance of the ‘
pedestrian bridge, the April 14, 1936 Order

of the Public Service Commission at Complaint
Docket No. 7238, 15 P.S.C. 48, would be given
full force and effect. «

In response, the Township stated:

10. Coanclusion of Law No. 4 should be
sustained, for the reasons set forth in
Paragraph 1 of the Township's Reply to the
Law Bureau's Exceptions. ,

On review of this issue, we are in agreement with the
position of the Township, except to the extent to be discussed

below.
Conrail's next exception was as follows:

5. Conrail files exception to Conclusion of
Law number 5 which provides, *Conrail bene-
fits from the pedestrian bridge and should
maintain it at its sole cost and expense.*

To the contrary, Conrail derives no benefit
from the existence of the subject pedestrian
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bridge. Furthermore, within 800 feet of the
pedestrian tunrel there exists a vehicular
bridge over Brush Creek and a vehicular
underpass under the railroad right-of-way
capable of safely accommodating pedestrian
and vehicular traffic. The chief complaint
expressed by witnesses for the Township was
that the approaches thereto are unsafe for
pedestrian traffic as pedestrian traffic must
walk along State Route 933. No consideration
appears to have been given to the alternative
of constructing a pedestrian sidewalk along
state Route 933 at a cost believed to be
significantly less than that of restoring

‘and/or maintaining the subject pedestrian

bridge.
In response, the Township stated:

11. Conclusion of Law Number 5 should be
sustained as set forth in the two,
immediately preceding paragraphs.

" As we have discussed above, we do not have jurisdiction

over the pedesctrian bridge. We, therefore, grant this exception
of Conrall.

follows:

Conrail‘s Exceptions to the Recommended Order are as

1. The Commission is not vested with
jurisdiction tor the subject crossing and,
therefore, cannot sustain the Township's
Complaint.

2. Consolidated Rail Corporation files
exception to Recommended Order number 2 of
the Recommended Decision which imposes upon
them maintenance responsibilities for the
subject pedestrian bridge across Brush Creek
in the Village of V, North Huntingdon Town-
ship, as the Commission lacks jurisdiction
over this structure. Furthermore, Consoli-
dated Rail Corporation derives no benefit
from the existence of the subject pedestrian
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bridge. Moreover, it is the position of
Consolidated Rall Corporation that the
a.ternative of constructing a pedestrian
sidewalk along state Route 933 should be
examined. Conrail incorporates herein as
though set forth at length the entirety of
the within Exceptions filed on its behalf.

3. Consolidated Rail Corporation files
exception to Recommended Order number 3 of
the Recommernded Decision. '

4. Consolidated Rail Corporation files
exception to Recommended Order number 4 of
the Recommended Decision, which directs it to
conduct an indepth inspection of the super-
structure and the substructure of the
pedestrian bridge, as the Commission lacks
jurisdiction over this structure. Further-
more, Consolidated Rail Corporation derives
no benefit from the existence of the subject
pedestrian bridge. Moreover, it is the
position of Consolidated Rail Corporation
that the alternative of constructing a
pedestrian sidewalk along State Route 933
should be examined. Conrail incorporates
herein as though set forth herein at length
the entirety of the within Exceptions filed
on its behalf.

5. Consolidated Rail Corporation files
exception to Recommended Order number 5 of
the Recommended Decision, which directs it
to, within six (6) months from entry of the
Commission's Order, submit to the Commission
and all interested parties the results of the
inspection referred to in paragraph 4 of this
Order, along with plans and cost estimates
for the rehabilitation or replacement of the
foot bridge, depending upon the results of
the inspection. It is =he position of
Conrail that the Commission lacks jurisdic-
tion over the subject structure. Further-
more, Consolidated Rail Corporation derives
no benefit from the existence of the subject
pedestrian bridge. Moreover, it is the
position of Consolidated Rail Corporation
that the altermnative of constructing a
pedestrian sidewalk along state Route 933
should be examined. Conrail incorporates
herein as though set forth herein at length
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the entirety of the within Exceptions filed
on its behalf.

In response, the Township stated:

12. Recommended Order Numbers 1-6 {sic]
should be sustained for the reasons explained

~at length in this Reply and the Reply to the
Law Bureau's Exceptions, except to the extent
that the Docket Number listed in Paragraph 1
of the Recommended Order should be changed to
reflect the correct docket number.

Consistent with the foregoing discussion we shall grant
Conrail's Exceptions Nos. 1, 2, 4 and 5. Conrail's Exception
No. 3 will be denied.

The subject Complaint involves a peculiar situation in
that we have been requested to assign maintenance for a |
pedestrian footbridge which crosses neither railroad tracks nor a
vehicular roadway, but a creek. There is confusion stemming from
a 1936 Public Service Commission Order which directed the
Railroad to maintain an adjacent subway passing below the tracks
of Conrail but failed to mention the pedestrian footbridge. We
believe the history of the "rail-highway" crossing must be
examined in order to determine what action, if any, should bé

taken.

Originally, there was an at-grade crossing at the
involved location which carried a roadway across the railroad
tracks then onto a bridge crossing Brush Creek. That crossing
was eliminated by the 1936 Order, but PennDOT was directed to
construct a pedestrian subway at that crossing aad the Railroad
was directed to maintain the subway.  PennDOT eventually
~abandoned the roadway, and a grade—separatéd crossing was
constructed at a new location involving State Route 993. 1In
converting the at-grade cronssing into a pedestrian crossing, the
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former vehicular bridge crossing the creek was modified so as to
accomrodate only pedestrian traffic.

Our jurisdiction has been questioned by Conrail and the
Law Bureau since there is no longer vehicular traffic involved at
the original location. We agree with their position that we do
not have jurisdiction over a crossing which isg used by '
pedestrians only except for the limited purpose of enforcing a
prior Order. However, we believe it is safe to assume that the
1936 Order considered the safety and convenience of the residents
of Larimer who previously travelled from one side of town to the
other via the at-grade crossing in directing construction of a
- pedestrian subway. We believe it is also safe to assume that,
since a structure over Brush Creek--albeit one which fdrmerly |
accommodated vehicular traffic--already existed, the issue of
crossing the creek required no further comment. At this point in
time, if the Township wishes to promote the safety and conven-
ience of its residents, it should make an effort to negotiate an
agreement with Conrail and the involved utilities for replacement
of the footbridge.

Howevér, we share the ToWnship's concern for the safety
of its residents with respect to using’the‘ggﬁ‘rail~highway
crossing involving State Route 993 which involves vehicular
traffic. Since we do maintain jurisdiction over this active
crossing, we would adopt Conrail's alternative suggestion to
institute an investigation into the safety of traversing that
crossing by foot; THEREFORE,

IT IS ORDERED:
1. That the Complaint of North Huntingdon Township at

Docket No. 00913746 be, and hereby is, sustained to the extent
that an investigation into the safety of the public travelling by
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oot where State Route 993 crosses the tracks of Coarail shall be
instituted.

2. That this matter be, and hereby is, assigned to
the Office of Administrative Law Judge for such further
proceedings as may be necessary, and for the lssuance of a
Recommended Decision.

3., That the'Exceptions of Consolidated Rail
Corporation be, and hereby are, granted in part, and denied in
part, consistent with this Opinion and Order.

4.  That the Exceptions of the Comuission’'s Law Bureau
be, and hereby are, granted to the exteat that they are
consistent with this Opinion and Order.

; 5. That the Consolidated Rail Corporation be, and
hereby is, directed to make all necessary repairs to the
pedestrian tunnel at the former at-grade crossing within six (6)
months of the date of entry of this Opinicn and Order.

-

BY THE CCMMISSION,

John G. Miford
Secretary

(SEAL)
ORDER ADOPTED: March 25, 1993
oRDER ENTERED: PUG101993
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THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION '
OF THe

| COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANTS
Qo B1B70-1950, |
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tha cpproval of tle ulteretion of an cfisting CERT I AT
ox088ING B (rudyu fran B VELonl ot to U podestripn Gr
oroseing, at point whorc tratks of zaild railived corpe
Ay oross a tovnuliilp Liglwey in larmod YonnohiFUBLIC CONVENIEN CR
hllogheny County, . cwag Jlvarie, lLimedintel y west
of llarmarvillo , assen(er .toti. n, said frallrocd
gaipany; and, elso for tho obolition off enoth ¢
eTossine, ut grade, vhere tomslhiip Lighfay ¢rosses
tracks 6 tho suidrailroud oorany, uphroxizstoly
elpht huniroed and £ifty (850} feot cast of Hormar—
ville vtetd. ng end, also for the econttruortion of crouting,

ut' :
: greds, at -=o % ®#R6FR.00 F SO cot dne lg&*lme B eroys brucks of thq spig
. vatizont corhPOEO LY BERIHIG, Wl DRI Sl arard

an mvestigsvion and,or hc::rimi;.ad on the above entitlea] application, it has, Ly ity e
Conp , apgmximtcl_ 5ir hundreé fect east of Bemarvilic o
rd dne; + & copy of which 45 hererg ttached and made a part hereo!, found and deermined that (he

® . grantiog of taid application ,fa neccssury end proper for the service, accommad arion, can\:cn:en ce >add safety
of the public, and this certificate is issued evulencing its approval o the sicd application as ser forly iy
said-teport and order. C » -

*

_ B Testimeny HWhereof, THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSIUN U

THE COMMONWEALTI
OF PENNSYLVANIA has caused  these presents 10

be signed and sedled, and duly gitesied by its Secre.
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THE PUDLIC SERVICY COMSISSION
T or T3 -
COLA'GIMEALTIT OF PENIGYLVARIA

-Applicatiou Ducket ho, Z878-1930

In ror ipplicetion of THI PENNSTLVANLA RAILROAD COMPARY, for
‘ 'the approval of the oltsration of en existing grosaing,
at grede, from & vehfioculaxr to m poedextrian oroasing,
at polnt ¥vheres irsaks of ssid rallroed ocoapsany orogs
a townslilp bighvay in Harmer Township, Allegbeny County,
Vennzylvenia, irmediately west of Harmarville Yeseengor
‘ Stution, said rallroad oampsnyj snd, slso forr tho aboll-
* tion of enmothexr oroasing, at grude, ¥here township high-

* vay orosses tracks of the said railroed ooxpany, spproxi-
wately eipght Imdred and 13y (BLO) Tewnt st af Harmars.
¥1lle Station) &nd, alac for the constructlon ol orosaing,
at grode, at point where & nNe¥ ocopneoting highway will
croes the tracke of said rmilroed ecnpeny apd the ireoke
of the Allegheny Valley Street Railwey C e Bpproximate.
Ny #ix Mundmed 1600) Taot seat of Harmarviile §tation.

 REPORT” OO ORDRR
BY THE COMMISSIONT . ' R

The tracks and ripht-of-¥sy of The Penumylvenis Ballrosd
Company orvse at grade 1d the viglnity of its Hersarville Pnsson-
“ger Ststlon in Purmer Townahip, Allsgheny County, twe townahip
bighwoys connsating with State Bighway Route 0, lecsslly koown
a8 Yyreeport Noed. 'The sireet railwny trnoks of the Alleghouy
Valley Street Railway Cormpany pernllels ssid State Hipghway Houtls
70 en the samt side. The rirst orosmdng ia immediately west of
Haxitarville Powzenger Station, and the second townekip oroseing
in spproximately elght hundred and rifty (850) feet east of sald
atatien, Ce , .

.

Fou

‘x>

It is proposed by this procoeding to alter or ochangs
firast grods oroeaing west of Harparville Station Iroca & yehiocular,
snd pedesirien orossing to a four fvot pedeatrien eroasing at
" grade, snd to abollsh the sesond oroseing sbout eight hundred and
. fitty. (850) feet omst of the Harmarville Passsnger Statlon,

Under the plan sulmitted, a tew coniaeotlng towashiy highway iz to
be Gonntructed rrea the townohip Toad west of the siation to the
townskip road oipght hundred anda Tifty (BBO)} Tfeet eszt of the ,
Station, and to copstrust o new highway lsading from the efaresald
new sonneoting highwa? to State HDighway Boute 70. This latter
sew highwsy wil)l arosa at grade the trucks of The Pennsylwanis
Haflrosd Company, abd Allegheny-Valley Btrwst Rallwsy Company atl
point approximatszly six bundred (600} fewat eest.of the Harmar-
¥il1s Statien, The atreet railvay track «% point of new orvssiung
is about eleven {11) ipchos highar than the State Highwgy Route 76,

. and will ba lowered to mest the grade of the State Highrmy., The

Deportuent of Highrayset Toeoslip Juperviszors of Exrsar Towrsbip,
and the Alloegheny Yallsy Street Railway Conpsny have approved ths
sroposed improvsmont,  Ths Pennsylvenias Bﬁma Coupumy will
besr eIl erponsesr in connsction with the entire improvenent, and
slfter construation the Allegheny Yalley Street Rallway Compeny
w111 maintafn new hipghway arossing over 1ts tracks{ The Pspnayl-
vanis Heilroad Compeny maintain orossings over its tracks, and
the Township of Hermar will meintain the hew cormoeting highways.

W LR 526
Jagtow 5t e




The Ccc:mixn&on rx:cm oonxidumtion of the ‘reccrd rmu A
_ and determinca that thoe approval of the spplisation in scoordance -

L . owith plan dated Javuary 4, 1920, asd fdentified mw ExXhibit 3 at
R hearing of May 15, 1030, u md{nu with r‘xpwt 15 lowering the
T ‘ Aranks o Ll.leg,hany Yolley 8ttsot Eailway C the alevation
Tetr % of the ooncrete paving) State Highwey Zoute and sgresment of
p&r‘tiol, end the fesurmse of & sertifticates of’ pablic sonvenisage

e e X0 eYidanss therrof, subisot, to ths following osocditions 1k .. .

“NT peowasary and propor for the srvice, scoommedation 224 o0 von{wnge

B of the publio: "ffz-j‘_ L
. e “YIRSTL 'ﬂmt thc now g:r:de oro:dng( over tracks of
. © the Allegheny Valler Street Railwny Compeny

oot 'I'n- Penns ylvends ‘Ballrosd Compary zhall be planked solld
S ‘ 6r paved betveen rulls for a& distance of sighteer {nohss oute .
cL T side of eaxh reil for s width of Awenty-sight feol msasursd .
ut right ecnp,lu ‘o the omtar 1ino or ﬂu highnr . '

8XCoNDt  That thu appmohw c:t the nev grade uro-using
AT : thall be greded Tor & width ol twenty-aight
semdeicr L Teed end surfaced with ofinder, sleg or hroken at(xna thm-oug,hu
reloch oo:npaozod for a ¥idth of e} lwtngluw rut. S

THIBD: . That ths «marug nmuuutdy mt ol ermrviun

R © ! Btation sltered wnd changed froa vehf{eular to
e s ?éet?ﬂg c;ocain.a thall be yl.u.n.kod. or ;;arnd for o vi&th of
BN o Loy Toe . & ol [yt . - e

¥
e \An} » * B -*" - -

o TOURITEY That adoquatn druimge ra.oﬂitim ts prcpuz'l:r
Jdxain the highmy af point of the B-13. crossing
“abhall’ 'bo mtauaa. a.na munumoa T T

e
¥

A -ewi-w's-r tu“ S mgm v

o . I’I,I‘I'Hx That ntandam ml_roud omuing e ing aigns
W - shall‘bé&mudammntrglnmzuttbum
cromi:u'&. k THE W Y ’

* . . .
s 7 4»« _,\ uhka‘ ey

» BIXIH: ‘T‘hat the 10';: ru_ll ot tbc tno): of ihc Allegbuny
Yalley Strect Ralleny Compeny et point of now

biéﬁvu:r crobaing shell ba lowered to Dset tha alm‘;icxn o,. the

oono*:otn pavizg of said 8tato Hi,gz:ny Ruts 0.

. n Cate ‘

smx Thet a1l couts’ and cxpenaw 1n acnmeoticn \rith
the entire improvemant ahall be borne and paid -
+Tor bY The Pennsylyesie Railroed Gozzmyja.m ths maintensnce
"of the bBew arvazing over trecks of ths A)llegheny Valley Bireet
“Ballway Coopeny khall bs borns and psid for by #eld sompany, ...
and the meintensznoe of the now croswing over trmoks of The Iy
‘Poursylvania Railrosd Campeny as well s¥ . pedssiriax orossing '
“uwhall be boras by The Paansylwania Ran.rvoad Coxpeny. apd the |
maintensrice of tho new tcommoting highways shall be borme and . .
. poid for by.the Township of-Barmare i “‘j“"“"':“"“ e ‘“‘““_“ -

R .

o

e TV i

XICBTH! That whan ‘tho e omcings ire oonstrusted and
oped to putlio travel sod crossing eight hutdred -
and titty ‘fout oast of Harsarville Station sbolished ahsal) be
proporly barricadod by Thoe Ponnsylvenie Railrosd Campsny, end
the barricades thercafier nmnma by said coapeny. .

. FIXRTHt Yhat new oowmﬁcdng kighenye :lnll ba grmit&
B for a vidth of twentyeelght Teet end surfaosd
tur & widih of twenty feot with gmmzlnm 3leg aid that RE6S8S-
sry drainege c‘rmotu_ru w0 properl;r mm hi&irny ‘hul be ;.:;.,'
mnummu&. C g : P BT A : L e

LY

et LR R

v bs
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ORDINANCE NO. 331
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PREPARED BY: |
VIALCOLM STRACHAN, PLANNING CONSULTANT

 AND THE HARMAR TOWNSHIP
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article 4: PROVISIONS THAT AFPLY IN EACH ZONE DISTRICT

4.100 Table of Permitted, Accesscry and londitional Uses in
: the Residential Zone Districts

B . Permitted use ‘ ¢ = Conditional use

A = Agcessory use

4.110  Permitted Uses Zone District
Use , : R-1 R~2 R-Z2
Single family detached dwelling P P P
Two-family detached dwelling P D
attached single family dwelling P
Walk-up apartment building p
Group home or personal care home P P P

Churches and other places of worship,
including educational and community

buildings, parish house and parking P P P
Schools accredited by the Commonwealth,

but not vocational or trade schoocls P P P
Municipal buildings and facilities P P P

Public utility rights-of-way and service
structures, not including offices,
garages and storage yards

Nursery or agricultural field operations,

; ~ including greenhouses and building for
. sale of trees and crops grown on the
, ' game property. P

Genexal farming, including the raising
of livestock, if on at least ten (10)
acres. ,

Commercial kennels on at least two (2}
acres or five thousand {5,000) square
feet per dog, whichever is greater,
provided dogs are kept indoors

lav !
g
ee]

overnight. ~ ; P
Commercial stables on at least two (2)
acres or twenty thousand (20,000}
square feet per horse, whichever is
greater. P
4.120 Accessory Uses ' zone District
Use ' R-1 R-2 R-3
Private garages and parking arxeas A A A
Group garages , A
Private or institutional swimming pool A A ‘A
Home occupation : .3 A A
Private garden and similar minoxr '
- residentially-related structures A A A
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PETITION OPPOBING ELIMINATION OF PEDESTRIA& RAILROAD CROSSING

PENNEBYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY com{:tss:con
HARRISDBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 17105-3265

MRE BTTACHED LETTER FROM NORFOLK SOUTHERN RAILROAD TO HARMAR
TOWNSHIP GIVES CAUSE FOR THIS PETITION TO CIRCULATED AND SIGNED.

The under51qned oppose the removal of the pedestrian rail
crossing as established by PUC APPLICATION DOCKET NUMBER 21878~
1950; FURTHER; We respectfully regquest that the orossmng be
mamnta;n&d to an acceptable, safe and intended condition;
FURTHER, that the crossing be paved no less than 4/in width over
the rail right of way with adequate steps to L.R. 1001 at Route
28 and Guys Run Road..

NAME QSIQN) PRIRT KAME ADDRESS (STREET, CITY AND ZIP CODE)
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Decamber 13, 2002 , J

Michae! Libarsti, Township Secretary
Harmar Township

701 Freepor Road

Cheswick. Pa. 15024

Dear Mr Libarati,

This js in reference 1o your letler cated November 12, 2002 regarding the
pedestrian crossing near Guys Run Road in Harmar Township,

. We've requested that our Law Department prepsre an application for abolition
of the subject crossing. , '

The PUC will advise a!l parties when further consideratior: is in order.

Sincerely

Terry Sullivan
Agsigtant Division Engineer

425 Holiday Drive - Suite 301
Piftsburgh, Pa. 156220
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PETTTION OPPOSING ELIMINATION OF PEDESTRIAN RAILROAD CROSEING

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISHION
HARRIBBURG, PENNBYLVBNIA 17105~-3265

THE ATTACHED LETTER FROM NORFOLK SCUTHERN RAILROAD TO HARMAR
TOWN“HIP GIVES CAUSE FOR THIS PETITION TO CIRCULATED AND SIGNED.

The undersigned oppose the removal of the pedestrian rail
crossing as established by PUC APPLICATION DOCKET NUMBER 21878-
1950; FURTHER; We respectfully reduest that the crossing be
malﬁrawnmd *o an acceptable, safe and intended condition;
FURTHER, that the crossing be paved no iess than 47in width over
the rail right of way with adequate steps to L.R. 1001 at Route

28 and Guys Run Road.. ,
TAME (SIGN) TRINT NAME ADDRESS (STREET, CITY AND 2IP CODE)
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December 13, 2002

Michael L barati, Township Secretary
Marmmar Towhship

701 Freapur, Road

Cheswick, Fa. 15024

Daar Mr Liberati,

This is in reference to your letter datad November 12, 2002 regarding the
pedestnan crossing near Guys Run Rosd in Harmar Township.

| I | We've requested that our Law Department prepare an appicalion for abolition ;
' of the subject crossing ; , .

The PUC will advise atl parties when further consideration is in order.

Siricerely

%%5 wvan

Asgsiatant Civision Engineer

425 Holiday Dave - Suite 301
Pittssurgh, Pa. 15220
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PETITION OPPOSING ELIMINATION OF PEDESTRIAN RAILROAD CROSSING

PERNBYLVANIA PUBLiC UTILITY COHMMISBION
HARRISBBURG, PENNBYLVANIA 17105-3265

THE ATTACHED LETTER FROM NORFULK SOUTHERN RAILROAD TO HARMAR
TOWNSHIP GIVES CAUSE FOR THIS PETITION TO CIRCULATED AND STGNED.

The undersigned oppose the removal of the pedestrian rail
crossing as established by PUC APPLICATION DOCKET NUMBER 21878 -
1950; FURTHER; We respectfully request that the crossing be
malntaxned to an acceptable, gsafe and intended condltlon,
- FURTHER, that the crossing be paved no less than 4/in width over
the rail right of way with adequate steps to L.R, 1001 at Route
28 and Guys Run Road.
NBZME (SIGN) .  PRINT NAME ADDRESS (STREET, 'CITY‘AND ZIP CODE)
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December 13, 2002 L i

Michgal Liberati, Township Secretary
Harmar Township

701 Fresport Road

Cheswick, Pa. 15024

Daar Mr Libarati,

This 15 in reference fo your letter dsted November 12, 2002 regarding the
pedesttian crossing near Guys Run Road in Harmar Township.

We've requested that our Law Departmentl prepare an gpphcation for aboltion
of the eubject crossing.

The PUC will adwise all partigs when turther consideration Is in order,

Sincorely

2

Terry Sullivan

Agsistant Division Engincer

425 Holidsy Drive - Suite 301

Pittsburgh. Pa. 15220
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PETITION OPPOSING ELIMINATION OF PEDESTRIAN RAILROAD CROSSING

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMIBBION
HARRIEBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 17105~3265

THE ATTACHED LETTER FROM NORFOLK SOUTHERN KRAILROAD TO HARMAR
POWHSHIP GIVES CAUSE FOR THIS PETITION TO CIRCULATED AND SIGNED.

The undersigned oppose the removal cf the pedestrian rail
cressing as pgstablished by PUC APPLICATION DOCKET NUMBER 21878~
19%0; FURTHER; We respectfully reguest that the crossing be
mzintained to an acceptable, safe and intended CO“dlthP,
FURTHER, that the crossing be paved no less than 47in width over
the rail right of way with adeqaate steps to L.R. 1001 at Route

28 and Guys Run Road,
RAME {SIGH) PRINT NAME BDDRESS (STREET, CITY AND Z2IP CODE)
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December 13, 2002 . iz |

- bl J

Y i
% ST

WMichsat Libarel, Townshin Sccretary
Harmar Townskip

T01 Frespor Road

Cheaswick, Pa. 15024

Dear Mr. Libersti,
This is in reference 1o your letter dated November 12, 2002 regarding the

pedestnan crossing near Guys Run Road in Harmar Township,

We've recugsled that our Law Deparmrent orepare an apphcation for abolivon
of the subject crossing.

The PUC will advise all parties when turther consideration is in order

Sipcerely
ery/f}uﬂwan
Agsgigtant Division Engmeer

425 Holday Crive - Suite 301
Pittsburgh, Pa. 15220
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PETITION OPPOSING ELIMINATION OF PEDESTRIAN RAILROAD CROSEING

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
HARRISBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 17105=3265

THE ATTACHED LETTER FROM NORFOLK SOUTHERN RAILROAD TO HARMAR
TOWNSHIP GIVES CAUSE FOR THIS PETITION TO CIRCULATED AND SIGNED.

The underslgnpd oppose the removal of the pedestrian rail
crossing as established by PUC APPLICATION DOCKET NUMBER 21878~
1850; FURTHER; We respectfully request that the Crossing be
maintained to an acceptable, safe and intended condition;
FURTHER, that the crossing be paved no less than 4’in width over

the rail right of way with adeguate steps to L.R. 1001 at Route
28 and Guys Run Road..
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December 13, 2002 o R ED

Michae! Libersti, Township Secretary
Harmar Township

701 Freepor Road

Cheswick, Pa. 15024

Dear Mr, Libarati,

This is in reference to your letter dated November 12, 2002 regarding the
pedesinan crossing nsar Guys Run Road in Harmar Township.

0 We've requested that our Law Depariment prepare an application for abolition
of the subject crossing.

The PUC will advise all parties when further consideration is in order.

Sincerely

- Terysullivan
Assistant Civision Engineer

425 Holiday Drive - Suite 301
Pitlsburgh, Pa. 15220
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PETITION OPPOSING ELIMINATION OF PEDESTRIAN RAILROAD CROSSING

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMIBBION
HARRIBBURG, PENNBYLVANIA 17105-3265

THE ATTACHED LETTER FROM NORFOLK SOUTHERN RAILRCAD TO HARMAR
TOWNSHIP GIVES CAUSE FOR THIS PETITION TO CIRCULATED AND SIGNED.
The undersigned oppose the removal of the pedestrian rail
crossing as established by PUC APPLICATION DOCKET NUMBER 21878~
1950; FURTHER; We respectfully reguest that the crossing be
maintained to an acceptable, pafe and intended condition;
FURTHER, that the crossing be paved no jess than 4/in width over
the rail right of way with adequate steps to L.R. 1001 at Route
28 and Guys Run Road.. ‘

PRINT NAME  ADDRESS (STREET, CITY AND 2IP CODE |
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December 13, 2002

Michae! Liberati, Township Secretary
Harmar Township

701 Freepor Road

Cheswick, Pa. 15024

Dear Mr. Libarati,
This is in refetence to your letter dated November 12, 2002 reganding lhe

pedestnian crossing near Guys Run Road in Harmar Township,

. - We've requested that our Law Depantment prepare an apphcalion for abolition ‘
- of the subject crossing. :

The PUC will advise all parties when furthar consideration is in order.

Sincerely Z é '

Teny/ASulivan
Assigtant Division Engineer

425 Holiday Drive - Sutte 301
Pittsburgh, Pa. 15220 :
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PETITION OPPOBING ELIMINATION OF PEDESTRIAN RAILROAD CROSSING

PENNBYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSBION
HARRISBURG, PENNBYLVANIA 17105-3265

THE ATTACHED LETTER FROM NORFOLK SOUTHERN RAILROAD TO HARMAR
TOWNSHIP GIVES CAUSE FOR THIS PETITION TO CIRCULATED AND SIGNED.

The undersigned oppose the removal of the pedestrian rail

crossing as established by PUC APPLICATION DOCKET NUMBER 21878~ )

1950; FURTHER; We respectfully request that the crossing be ‘e
‘ malntalned te an acceptable, safe and intended condition;

FURTHER, that the crossxng be paved no less than 4‘in width over

the rail right of way with adequate steps to L.R. 1001 at Route

28 and Guys Run Road, .

NAME (SIGN) PRINT NAME ADDRESS (STREET, CITY AND ZIP CODE)
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December 13, 2002 L)
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J

Michael Libarati, Township Secretary
Harmar Township

701 Freepunt Road

Cheswick, Pa. 15024

Daar Mr. Liberat,
This is in tefarence to your letter dated November 12, 2002 regarding the
pedestrian crossing naar Guys Run Road in Harmar Township.

We've requested that our Law Department prepare en appisua'non for abolition
of the subject crossing.

The PUC will sdvise all partias when further consideration is in prder.

Sincerely
“TerrySullivan
Agsigtant Division Engineer

475 Holdey Drive - Suite 301
Pittsburgh, Pa. 15220
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o Brtomppppestmred P, PRASNIKAR, widow, of the Township of Harmar, County

of Aiiaghéhy‘and Cbmmpnvealth;éz Pennsylvanis,

: RALPH W. PRASNIKAR,

£y
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ﬁ&il that certain yaxcel of land aituate.in the chnship of Barmar,
County of Mlegheny and Connnonwealth of Pennsylvmia, being a11 of lct
number 90 in Blork,number 441K according to the nevtot, Block Rumbex

:ystum which boceme effective January 2, 1951, bounded and ﬂetcribed as

_followes

BEGINKXNG at & point vhero the ncutheanterly iine oi 1an& of
Eary ¥ Pranﬁikar mcetn the southuesterly line of Guys Run Roadt,i,*»
KXTKHDING from aaid beqizming point the folloving aix cou;raea and
diit&neeﬂt (1) South 27° 02’ Eant, along nuid 1ine nf Guyalkun Poad, _
’57»92 tmet to the northwesterly*lime of 1and now or tormefly f Jobﬁ ‘ﬁA
Hiddlemae, thence (2) South 67° b?' ﬁest, by ﬁbe 1ast mentioned land und

by hnd m:m or fomerzy of aarmar Coal Co. s 115 oo feet to an zmgle point'.,

tbtnco (3) South 66“ 23' 20' West by the laat mentioned land, 533 52

sk

feet to & oornar or thu 1uat mcntioned 1and, thenca (&) North 53° 57' j‘
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_now_or formerly of Harmar Coal Co., 16.27 fest

East, by resmining land of FPenn Central Transportation Coxpany,
297,00 feet to B sorner &f other Isnd now ér 'nfmavly af Haroar
coél Co.; thenhee (5) South 36° 47! Bast, by ch: isst mentioned land
to another corner

thereof; and thence (6) North 669 13t Zast, by
now or fermerly of Harmar Coal wo. ahd by sald

ker, 351.18 feet to the place of beginning.

.o

CONTAINING 0.641 of an mcre. o e
SUBJECT to coal, mineral and mining rights etc. as set rorth

SN

in prier deeds of record.

.

SUBJECT to all‘terms of a; b, ¢ ard d as more partinulatly

set forth in Deed Book Volume 5331, page hOS e
BEING the same propercy which George P, Baker, et al. by N

their deed datcd March "8 971; and “ecorded i'x the orfice or the’

neccrder of Deeds of Allegheny COunty 1n Deed Book vclume 5331, page :

HOS, granted and conveyed unto Mary ?. P*asnlkar, widow, granto: e

herein and paryy of the first part hereto.,»‘n‘ o ;L‘ M;a
BEING Blocx Lnl-K,.Lot 90 1h the<Deed Registry Officc. |

£

Ly ‘v\

NO DEED TRANSFER STAMPS Aécessary because transrer 18 from

motber co son.:l; (" ij.;af,.,*';;’ "‘vf;x;“

3 Lk . IS
. FlY .

Hanﬁﬁin acgordance with a ourVey of Alpha‘Enginerring Co.

N
kY *ohe s hd

Lover Burrell PA 150b8 ‘ V'H;";‘VA <

5

the 1last mentioned land,

Tand of Mary F. PraaniQ
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NOTICETitlg DOCUMENT JALROT 5p11, CONVEY, TRANSYER, TNCLUDE-OR INSURE THE TITLE 10
THE COAL AND RIGHT OF BUPPOXT UNDERNEATH TRE SURPACE LANDXDESCRIBED ‘OR REFERRED TO

REREIN, AND THE OWNEK OK OWNEXS OF BUCH coAL NAY HAVE 1yp COMPLETE LEGAL RIGHT TO RE-
MOVE ALL OF EUCH COAL AND, IN THAT CONNECTION, DAKAGE MAY RESULT TO THE SURFACE GF THE
LAND AND AXY HOUSK BUILDING OR OTHER BTRUCTURE ON OR'IN BUCH LAND. THE INCLUSION OF

THLS NOTICK DOES NOT ENLARGE, RESTRICT OR MODIFY ANY LECAL RIGETS OR ESTATES OTHERWISE
CREATED, TRANBPERRED, KXCEPTED OR REXEXVED BY TRIS INSTRUMENT. {This botice i »ct ‘f?.rsh’in tha .
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NOTICE ERSIGNED, AS EVIDENCED BY THE SIGNATURE(S) TO THIS NOTI
AND THE ACCEPTANCE AND RECORDING OF, THIS DEED, (IS, -ARE) FULLY COGNIZANT OF. .
THE FACT THAT THE UNDERSIGNED MAY NOT BE OBTAINING THE RIGHT OF PROTECTION ..
AGAINST SUBSIDENCE, AS TO THE PROPERTY HEREIN CONVEYED, RESULTING FROM COAL .~

MINING OPERATIONS AND THAT THE PURCHASED PROPERTY, HEREIN CONVEYED, MAY BE . '~
PROTECTED FROM DAMAGE DUE TO MINE SUBSIDENCE BY A PRIVATE CONTRACT WITH: .

THE OWNERS OF THE ECONOMIC INTEREST IN-THE COAL THIS NOTICE iS INSERTED
ACT OF 1966.
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